SS&C Technologies Holdings Inc Form DEF 14A April 29, 2011

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549 SCHEDULE 14A (Rule 14a-101)

INFORMATION REQUIRED IN PROXY STATEMENT SCHEDULE 14A INFORMATION

Proxy Statement Pursuant to Section 14(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934

Filed by the Registrant x

Filed by a Party other than the Registrant o Check the appropriate box:

- o Preliminary Proxy Statement
- o Confidential, for Use of the Commission Only (as permitted by Rule 14a-6(e)(2))
- x Definitive Proxy Statement
- Definitive Additional Materials
- o Soliciting Material Pursuant to §240.14a-12

SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc. (Name of Registrant as Specified In Its Charter)

(Name of Person(s) Filing Proxy Statement if Other than the Registrant)

Payment of Filing Fee (Check the appropriate box):

- x No fee required.
- o Fee computed on table below per Exchange Act Rules 14a-6(i)(1) and 0-11.
 - 1) Title of each class of securities to which transaction applies:
 - 2) Aggregate number of securities to which transaction applies:
 - 3) Per unit price or other underlying value of transaction computed pursuant to Exchange Act Rule 0-11 (set forth the amount on which the filing fee is calculated and state how it was determined):
 - 4) Proposed maximum aggregate value of transaction:
 - 5) Total fee paid:

o	Fee paid previously with preliminary materials. Check box if any part of the fee is offset as provided by Exchange Act Rule 0-11(a)(2) and identify the filing for which the offsetting fee was paid previously. Identify the previous filing by registration statement number, or the Form or Schedule and the date of its filing.		
O			
	1)	Amount Previously Paid:	
	2)	Form, Schedule or Registration Statement No.:	
	3)	Filing Party:	
	4)	Date Filed:	

SS&C TECHNOLOGIES HOLDINGS, INC. 80 Lamberton Road Windsor, Connecticut 06095

April 29, 2011

Dear Stockholder:

You are cordially invited to attend the 2011 Annual Meeting of Stockholders of SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc. to be held at 9:00 a.m., local time, on Thursday, June 2, 2011 at our offices located at 80 Lamberton Road, Windsor, Connecticut 06095. At the Annual Meeting, you will be asked to (i) elect three Class I Directors to our Board of Directors for the ensuing three years, (ii) approve, in a non-binding vote, the compensation of our named executive officers, (iii) conduct an advisory vote on the frequency of future executive compensation advisory votes and (iv) ratify the selection of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm. The Board recommends that you vote for each of the director nominees nominated by our Board, that you vote in favor of a triennial non-binding stockholder vote to approve the compensation of our named executive officers and that you vote for all other proposals to be put forward at the Annual Meeting.

We hope you will be able to attend the Annual Meeting. Whether or not you plan to attend the Annual Meeting, it is important that your shares are represented. Therefore, if you do not plan to attend the Annual Meeting, we urge you to promptly vote your shares by completing, signing, dating and returning the enclosed proxy card in accordance with the instructions provided.

Sincerely,

WILLIAM C. STONE

Chairman of the Board & Chief Executive Officer

YOUR VOTE IS IMPORTANT

We urge you to promptly vote your shares by completing, signing, dating and returning the enclosed proxy card.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INFORMATION ABOUT THE ANNUAL MEETING	2
Proposals to be Voted Upon	3
<u>Voting Procedures</u>	3
Revocation of Proxies	4
Stockholders Entitled to Vote	4
<u>Quorum</u>	4
Votes Required	4
Solicitation of Proxies	5
Other Business to be Considered	5
BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND MANAGEMENT	6
Information Regarding Directors and Director Nominees	6
Corporate Governance Matters	9
Board Determination of Independence	9
Stockholders Agreement	10
<u>Director Nomination Process</u>	10
Board Meetings and Attendance	11
Director Attendance at Annual Meeting of Stockholders	11
Board Leadership Structure	11
Board Committees	12
Risk Oversight	13
Communicating with the Board	13
Code of Business Conduct and Ethics	13
Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation	13
Executive Officers Who Are Not Directors	14
Policies and Procedures for Related Person Transactions	14
Related Person Transactions	15
Report of the Audit Committee of the Board of Directors	18
EXECUTIVE AND DIRECTOR COMPENSATION	19
Compensation Discussion and Analysis	19
Components of Our Executive Compensation Program	20
Base Salary	20
Discretionary Annual Cash Bonus	20
Stock Option Awards	23
Restricted Stock Awards	25
Benefits and Perquisites	25
Severance and Change-of-Control Benefits	25
Accounting and Tax Implications	26
Summary Compensation Table	27
Employment and Related Agreements	28
2010 Grants of Plan-based Awards	30
Outstanding Equity Awards at 2010 Fiscal Year-End	31
2010 Option Exercises	32
Potential Payments Upon Termination or Change of Control	33
Other Named Executive Officers	34
2010 Director Compensation	35

36
37
38
39
40
41
42
44
44
44

SS&C TECHNOLOGIES HOLDINGS, INC. 80 Lamberton Road

Windsor, Connecticut 06095

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS To Be Held on June 2, 2011

The 2011 Annual Meeting of Stockholders of SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc. will be held on Thursday, June 2, 2011 at 9:00 a.m., local time, at our offices located at 80 Lamberton Road, Windsor, Connecticut 06095, to consider and act upon the following matters:

- 1. To elect three Class I Directors to our Board of Directors, each to serve for a term ending in 2014, or until his successor has been duly elected and qualified;
- 2. To approve, in a non-binding vote, the compensation of our named executive officers;
- 3. To recommend, in an advisory vote, the frequency of future executive compensation advisory votes;
- 4. To ratify the selection of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2011; and
- 5. To transact such other business as may properly come before the Annual Meeting and any adjournment thereof.

Stockholders of record at the close of business on April 27, 2011, the record date for the Annual Meeting, are entitled to notice of and to vote at the meeting.

Your vote is important, regardless of the number of shares you own. Whether or not you plan to attend the Annual Meeting personally, we hope you will take the time to vote your shares. If you are a stockholder of record, you may vote by completing, signing, dating and returning the enclosed proxy card in the envelope provided. If your shares are held in street name, meaning they are held for your account by a broker or other nominee, you will receive instructions from the holder of record that you must follow for your shares to be voted. If you attend the Annual Meeting and prefer to vote at that time, you may do so.

By Order of the Board of Directors,

STEPHEN V. R. WHITMAN

Senior Vice President, General Counsel & Secretary

Dated: April 29, 2011

SS&C TECHNOLOGIES HOLDINGS, INC. 80 Lamberton Road Windsor, Connecticut 06095

Proxy Statement for the 2011 Annual Meeting of Stockholders

To Be Held on June 2, 2011

INFORMATION ABOUT THE ANNUAL MEETING

Our 2011 Annual Meeting of Stockholders will be held on Thursday, June 2, 2011 at 9:00 a.m., local time, at our offices located at 80 Lamberton Road, Windsor, Connecticut 06095. For directions to our offices, please visit the 2011 Annual Meeting page on our website at http://www.ssctech.com/2011annualmeeting. If you have any questions about the 2011 Annual Meeting, please contact Stephen V. R. Whitman, our Corporate Secretary, by telephone at (860) 298-4832 or by sending a written request for information addressed to Stephen V. R. Whitman at our principal executive offices located at 80 Lamberton Road, Windsor, Connecticut 06095.

Information About this Proxy Statement

You have received this proxy statement because the Board of Directors of SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc. is soliciting your proxy to vote your shares at the 2011 Annual Meeting of Stockholders and at any adjournment or postponement of the Annual Meeting. This proxy statement includes information we are required to provide to you under the rules of the Securities and Exchange Commission, or SEC, and is designed to assist you in voting your shares. Only stockholders of record at the close of business on April 27, 2011 are entitled to receive notice of, and to vote at, the Annual Meeting.

Unless the context otherwise requires, in this proxy statement, (i) the Company and SS&C Holdings means SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc., our top-level holding company that was formerly known as Sunshine Acquisition Corporation, (ii) SS&C means SS&C Technologies, Inc., our primary operating company and a direct wholly owned subsidiary of SS&C Holdings, (iii) we, us and our mean SS&C Holdings and its consolidated subsidiaries, including SS&C, (iv) our Board or the Board means the Board of Directors of the Company and (v) Common Stock means the common stock of the Company.

Important Notice Regarding Availability of Proxy materials for the Annual Meeting of Stockholders to be held on June 2, 2011

We are first mailing this proxy statement and the accompanying proxy on or about April 29, 2011 to our stockholders of record as of April 27, 2011. We are also mailing our Annual Report for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2010 to such stockholders concurrently with this proxy statement. We will furnish copies of the

exhibits to our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2010 upon written request of any stockholder and the payment of an appropriate processing fee. Please address all such requests to Kristen Schwecke, 80 Lamberton Road, Windsor, Connecticut 06095 at the address provided above.

This proxy statement and our Annual Report for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2010 are available for viewing, printing and downloading at http://www.ssctech.com/2011annualmeeting. This proxy statement and our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2010 are also available on the SEC s website at http://www.sec.gov.

-2-

Proposals to be Voted Upon

Proposal 1. The first proposal is to elect three Class I Directors to our Board, each to serve for a term ending in 2014, or until his respective successor has been duly elected and qualified.

Proposal 2. The second proposal is to approve, in a non-binding vote, the compensation of our named executive officers.

Proposal 3. The third proposal is to recommend, in a non-binding vote, whether future executive compensation advisory votes should occur every one, two or three years.

Proposal 4. The fourth proposal is to ratify the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2011, which we refer to as fiscal 2011.

When you return your proxy properly signed, your shares will be voted by the persons named as proxies in accordance with your directions. You are urged to specify your choices on the enclosed proxy card. If you sign and return your proxy without specifying choices, your shares will be voted FOR election of each of the three nominees listed in Proposal 1, FOR Proposals 2 and 4, for Choice 3 in Proposal 3, and in the discretion of the persons named as proxies in the manner they believe to be in our company s best interests as to other matters that may properly come before the Annual Meeting.

Voting Procedures

You may vote either in person at the Annual Meeting or by proxy. To vote by proxy, you must:

Complete all of the required information on the enclosed proxy card.

Date and sign the proxy card.

Return the proxy card in the enclosed postage-paid envelope. We must receive your proxy card not later than June 1, 2011, the day before the Annual Meeting, for your proxy to be valid and for your vote to count.

If you are not the stockholder of record and hold shares through a custodian, broker or other agent, such agent may have special voting instructions that you should follow. You should contact your custodian, broker or other agent to obtain instructions for voting your shares.

Whether or not you expect to be present in person at the Annual Meeting, you are requested to complete, sign, date and return the enclosed form of proxy. The shares represented by your proxy will be voted in accordance with your instructions. If you attend the Annual Meeting, you may vote by ballot. If you want to vote in person at the Annual Meeting and you own your shares through a custodian, broker or other agent, you must obtain a proxy from that party in its capacity as owner of record for your shares and bring the proxy to the Annual Meeting.

Shares represented by proxies on the enclosed proxy card will be counted in the vote at the Annual Meeting only if we receive your proxy card by June 1, 2011.

Your properly completed proxy card will appoint William C. Stone, Patrick J. Pedonti and Stephen V. R. Whitman as proxy holders, or your representatives, to vote your shares in the manner directed therein by you. Mr. Stone is our Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, Mr. Pedonti is our Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer and Mr. Whitman is our Senior Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary. Your proxy permits you to direct the proxy holders to:

vote FOR or to withhold your votes from any of the three nominees for director;

vote FOR, AGAINST or ABSTAIN from the non-binding resolution to approve the compensation of our named executive officers;

-3-

vote Choice 1 (every year), Choice 2 (every two years), Choice 3 (every three years) or ABSTAIN from the non-binding resolution to determine the frequency of future executive compensation advisory votes; and

vote FOR, AGAINST or ABSTAIN from the proposal to ratify the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for fiscal 2011.

All shares entitled to vote and represented by properly completed proxies received prior to the Annual Meeting and not revoked will be voted at the Annual Meeting in accordance with your instructions. If you do not indicate how your shares are to be voted on a matter, the shares represented by your properly completed proxy will be voted FOR the election of the three nominees for director, FOR the proposal to approve the compensation of our named executive officers, for Choice 3 to recommend that a non-binding stockholder vote to approve the compensation of our named executive officers should occur every three years and FOR the proposal to ratify the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for fiscal 2011.

Revocation of Proxies

You may revoke your proxy at any time before it is exercised by (1) delivering to us a signed proxy card with a date later than the date of your previously delivered proxy, (2) voting in person at the Annual Meeting or (3) sending a written revocation to our Corporate Secretary at our principal executive offices. Shares represented by valid proxies that are received in time for use at the Annual Meeting and not revoked at or prior to the Annual Meeting, will be voted at the Annual Meeting.

Stockholders Entitled to Vote

Our Board has fixed April 27, 2011 as the record date for the Annual Meeting. You are entitled to vote (in person or by proxy) at the Annual Meeting if you were a stockholder of record on the record date. On the record date, we had 75,726,213 shares of Common Stock outstanding (each of which entitles its holder to one vote). Holders of shares of our Common Stock do not have cumulative voting rights.

Quorum

For all proposals on the agenda for the Annual Meeting, the holders of a majority in interest of the combined voting power of the Common Stock issued and outstanding and entitled to vote must be present at the Annual Meeting in person or represented by proxy to constitute a quorum. Shares represented by all proxies received, including proxies that withhold authority for the election of a director and/or abstain from voting on a proposal, as well as broker non-votes (as described below), will be counted toward establishing a quorum.

Votes Required

For Proposal 1, each of the directors will be elected by a plurality vote of the combined voting power of the shares of Common Stock present at the Annual Meeting in person or represented by proxy and entitled to vote. Shares for which the vote is properly withheld will not be counted toward the nominee s achievement of a plurality. Broker non-votes, if any, will not be counted toward the nominee s achievement of a plurality and will have no effect on the election of the directors.

The affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the votes cast will be required for approval of the advisory vote on executive compensation (Proposal 2), the approval of one of the three frequency options under the advisory vote on

the frequency of future executive compensation advisory votes (Proposal 3) and approval of the ratification of the selection of the independent registered public accounting firm (Proposal 4). Shares which abstain and broker non-votes will not

-4-

Table of Contents

be counted as votes in favor of, or with respect to, these proposals and will also not be counted as votes cast. Accordingly, abstentions and broker non-votes will have no effect on the outcome of these proposals. With respect to Proposal 3, if none of the three frequency options receives the vote of the holders of a majority of the votes cast, we will consider the frequency option (one year, two years or three years) receiving the highest number of votes cast by stockholders to be the frequency that has been recommended by stockholders. However, as described in more detail in Proposal 3, because this proposal is non-binding, our Board may decide that it is in our best interest or the best interests of our stockholders to hold future executive compensation advisory votes more or less frequently.

If you hold shares of Common Stock through a broker, your broker may under certain circumstances vote your shares if you do not timely return your proxy. Brokers have discretionary authority to vote customers—unvoted shares on routine matters. Your broker cannot vote your shares on any matter that is not considered a routine matter. Proposal 4, ratification of the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for fiscal 2011, is considered a routine matter. Each of Proposals 1, 2 and 3 is not considered a routine matter. Shares for which a broker cannot vote on a particular matter because the broker does not have discretionary voting authority to do so are considered—broker non-votes—on that matter.

Solicitation of Proxies

We will bear the expenses of preparing, printing and assembling the materials used in the solicitation of proxies. In addition to the solicitation of proxies by use of the mail or the Internet, we may also use the services of some of our officers and employees (who will receive no compensation for such services in addition to their regular salaries) to solicit proxies personally and by telephone and email. Brokerage houses, nominees, fiduciaries and other custodians will be requested to forward solicitation materials to the beneficial owners of shares of record held by them, and we will reimburse them for their reasonable expenses.

Other Business to be Considered

Our management does not know of any business other than the matters set forth in the Notice of Annual Meeting of Stockholders and described above that will be presented for consideration at the Annual Meeting. If any other business should properly come before the Annual Meeting, the proxies will be voted in the discretion of the proxy holders. Each of the persons appointed by the enclosed form of proxy present and acting at the meeting, in person or by substitute, may exercise all of the powers and authority of the proxies in accordance with their judgment.

-5-

BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND MANAGEMENT

Information Regarding Directors and Director Nominees

Our certificate of incorporation provides for the classification of our Board into three classes, each having as nearly an equal number of directors as possible. The terms of service of the three classes are staggered so that the term of one class expires each year.

Our Board currently consists of eight directors. Class I consists of Normand A. Boulanger, Campbell R. Dyer and David A. Varsano, each with a term ending in 2011. Class II consists of William A. Etherington and Jonathan E. Michael, each with a term ending in 2012. Class III consists of Allan M. Holt, William C. Stone and Claudius E. Watts IV, each with a term ending in 2013. One class is elected each year and members of each class hold office for three-year terms.

Our Nominating Committee has recommended, and the Board has nominated, Messrs. Boulanger, Dyer and Varsano for election at the 2011 Annual Meeting as Class I directors, each to serve until 2014. Each of the nominees is currently a member of our Board of Directors.

Director Qualifications

The following table and biographical descriptions provide information as of April 15, 2011 relating to each director and director nominee, including his age and period of service as a director of our company, his committee memberships, his business experience for at least the past five years, including directorships at other public companies, and certain other information.

Name Age Present Principal Employment and Prior Business Experience

Class I Directors, Nominees to be elected at the 2011 Annual Meeting (terms expiring in 2014)

Normand A. Boulanger

President and Chief Operating Officer

Mr. Boulanger has served as our President and Chief Operating Officer since October 2004. Prior to that, Mr. Boulanger served as our Executive Vice President and Chief Operating Officer from October 2001 to October 2004, Senior Vice President, SS&C Direct from March 2000 to September 2001, Vice President, SS&C Direct from April 1999 to February 2000, Vice President of Professional Services for the Americas, from July 1996 to April 1999, and Director of Consulting from March 1994 to July 1996. Prior to joining SS&C, Mr. Boulanger served as Manager of Investment Accounting for The Travelers from September 1986 to March 1994. Mr. Boulanger was elected as one of our directors in February 2006. The Board has concluded that Mr. Boulanger should serve as a director because he has substantial knowledge and experience regarding our operations, employees, targeted markets, strategic

initiatives and competitors. Mr. Boulanger is an Executive Nominee, designated by Mr. Stone pursuant to the terms of the Stockholders Agreement described under Related Person Transactions Stockholders Agreement.

-6-

Name

Age Present Principal Employment and Prior Business Experience

Campbell R. Dyer

37 Mr. Dyer was elected as one of our directors in May 2008. He currently serves as a Principal in the Technology Buyout Group of The Carlyle Group, which he joined in 2002. Prior to joining Carlyle, Mr. Dyer was an associate with the private equity firm William Blair Capital Partners (now Chicago Growth Partners), a consultant with Bain & Company and an investment banking analyst in the M&A Group of Bowles Hollowell Conner & Co. He also serves on the boards of directors of CommScope, Inc., Open Solutions Inc. and OpenLink Financial, Inc. The Board has concluded that Mr. Dyer should serve as a director because he brings extensive experience regarding the management of public and private companies, and the financial services industry. Mr. Dver is a Carlyle Nominee, designated by Carlyle pursuant to the terms of the Stockholders Agreement described under Related Person Transactions Stockholders Agreement.

David A. Varsano *Audit Committee*

Mr. Varsano was elected as one of our directors in March 2011. He is currently the Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer of Pacific Packaging Products, a company specializing in industrial packaging and related solutions and supply chain management services, which he joined in September 1999. Prior to joining Pacific Packaging Products, Mr. Varsano served as the Chief Technology Officer and Vice President, Software Development of SS&C from 1995 to 1999 and as Manager of SS&C Direct from 1998 to 1999. Mr. Varsano currently serves on the boards of directors of Packaging Distributors of America and Aviv Centers for Living. The Board has concluded that Mr. Varsano should serve as a director because he has a broad range of experience relevant to our business and a strong understanding of software architectures.

Class II Directors (terms expiring in 2012)

William A. Etherington

Audit Committee

Compensation Committee

Mr. Etherington was elected as one of our directors in May 2006.
Mr. Etherington retired - after a 38-year career - from IBM in
September 2001 as Senior Vice President and Group Executive,
Sales and Distribution and a member of the Operations Committee
and the Worldwide Management Council. As a corporate director,
he currently serves on the boards of directors of Celestica Inc. and
Onex Corporation, and is the retired non-executive Chairman of the
Board of the Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce (CIBC).
Mr. Etherington served on the board of directors of CIBC from
1994 to 2009. The Board has concluded that Mr. Etherington should
serve as a director because he brings experience as a board and
committee member of public companies, a detailed understanding of

the computer and information services industry, and expertise in the management of complex technology organizations. Mr. Etherington is a Carlyle Nominee, designated by Carlyle pursuant to the terms of the Stockholders Agreement described under Related Person Transactions Stockholders Agreement.

-7-

Name

Age Present Principal Employment and Prior Business Experience

Jonathan E. Michael *Audit Committee*

57 Mr. Michael was elected as one of our directors in April 2010. He currently serves as President and Chief Executive Officer of RLI Corp., a publicly traded specialty insurance company, which he joined in 1982. Mr. Michael has held various positions at RLI Corp., including President and Chief Operating Officer, Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer. Prior to joining RLI Corp., Mr. Michael was associated with Coopers & Lybrand, Mr. Michael served on the board of directors of Fieldstone Investment Corporation from 2003 to 2007. He currently serves on the board of directors of RLI Corp. and Maui Jim, Inc. The Board has concluded that Mr. Michael should serve as a director because he has extensive experience in the financial services industry, including companies that we seek to target as clients, as well as extensive operational experience as a director and officer of financial services and insurance companies.

Class III Directors (terms expiring in 2013)

Allan M. Holt Compensation Committee Nominating Committee 59 Mr. Holt was elected as one of our directors in February 2006. He currently serves as a Managing Director and Head of the U.S. Buyout Group of The Carlyle Group, which he joined in 1991. He previously was head of Carlyle s Global Aerospace, Defense, Technology and Business/Government Services group. Prior to joining Carlyle, Mr. Holt spent three and a half years with Avenir Group, Inc., an investment and advisory group. From 1984 to 1987, Mr. Holt was Director of Planning and Budgets at MCI Communications Corporation. Mr. Holt served on the board of directors of Aviall, Inc. from 2001 to 2006 and the supervisory board of The Nielsen Company B.V. from 2006 to 2008. He currently serves on the boards of directors of Booz Allen Hamilton Holding Corp., Fairchild Imaging, Inc., HCR ManorCare, Inc., HD Supply, Inc., NBTY, Inc. and Sequa Corp. The Board has concluded that Mr. Holt should serve as a director because he brings extensive experience regarding the management of public and private companies, and the financial services industry. Mr. Holt is a Carlyle Nominee, designated by Carlyle pursuant to the terms of the Stockholders Agreement described under Related Person Transactions Stockholders Agreement.

-8-

Name Age Present Principal Employment and Prior Business Experience

William C. Stone
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer

56 Mr. Stone founded SS&C in 1986 and has served as Chairman of the Board of Directors and Chief Executive Officer since our inception. He also has served as our President from inception through April 1997 and again from March 1999 until October 2004. Prior to founding SS&C, Mr. Stone directed the financial services consulting practice of KPMG LLP, an accounting firm, in Hartford, Connecticut and was Vice President of Administration and Special Investment Services at Advest, Inc., a financial services company. He also serves on the board of directors of OpenLink Financial, Inc. The Board has concluded that Mr. Stone should serve as a director because as our founder and Chief Executive Officer, as well as a principal stockholder, Mr. Stone provides a critical contribution to the Board reflecting his detailed knowledge of our company, our employees, our client base, our prospects, the strategic marketplace and our competitors. Mr. Stone is an Executive Nominee, and has the right to occupy this seat for so long as he is our Chief Executive Officer or until such time as he holds less than 10% of our Common Stock, pursuant to the terms of the Stockholders Agreement described under Related Person Transactions Stockholders Agreement.

Claudius (Bud) E. Watts IV Compensation Committee Nominating Committee 49 Mr. Watts was elected as one of our directors in November 2005. He currently serves as a Managing Director and Head of the Technology Buyout Group of The Carlyle Group. Prior to joining Carlyle in 2000, Mr. Watts was a Managing Director in the M&A group of First Union Securities, Inc. He joined First Union Securities when First Union acquired Bowles Hollowell Conner & Co., where Mr. Watts was a principal. He also serves on the boards of directors of CommScope, Inc., CPU Technology, Freescale Semiconductor, OpenLink Financial, Inc. and Open Solutions Inc. The Board has concluded that Mr. Watts should serve as a director because he brings extensive experience regarding the management of public and private companies, and the financial services industry. Mr. Watts is a Carlyle Nominee, designated by Carlyle pursuant to the terms of the Stockholders Agreement described under Related Person Transactions Stockholders Agreement.

Corporate Governance Matters

We believe that good corporate governance and an environment of the highest ethical standards are important for us to achieve business success and to create value for our stockholders. Our Board is committed to high governance standards and continually works to improve those standards. We periodically review our corporate governance practices and compare them to those employed by other public companies. We also review guidance and interpretations provided from time to time by the SEC and The Nasdaq Stock Market, or Nasdaq, and consider changes to our corporate governance policies and practices in light of such guidance and interpretations.

Board Determination of Independence

Under the applicable rules of Nasdaq a director will only qualify as an independent director if, in the opinion of our Board, that person does not have a relationship which would interfere with

-9-

Table of Contents

the exercise of independent judgment in carrying out the responsibilities of a director. Our Board has determined that none of Messrs. Dyer, Etherington, Holt, Michael, Varsano or Watts has a relationship that would interfere with the exercise of independent judgment in carrying out the responsibilities of a director and that each of these directors is an independent director—as defined under Rule 5605(a)(2) of the Nasdaq Marketplace Rules.

Stockholders Agreement

The Company is a party to a Stockholders Agreement, as amended (the Stockholders Agreement), between it, investment funds associated with The Carlyle Group (Carlyle) and William C. Stone. The parties to the Stockholders Agreement are required to take such action as shall be required under applicable law to cause our Board to consist of eight directors. The Stockholders Agreement contains provisions that entitle Carlyle and/or Mr. Stone to nominate all of our directors. Mr. Stone is entitled to occupy one seat and has the right to nominate one of the remaining Board members (each, an Executive Nominee), Carlyle has the right to nominate four of the remaining Board members (each, a Carlyle Nominee), and Mr. Stone and Carlyle collectively have the right to nominate the two remaining Board members. The Company and each stockholder that is a party to the Stockholders Agreement is required to take all necessary action to cause the nominees referenced above to be elected. See Related Person Transactions Stockholders Agreement.

Director Nomination Process

The process followed by the Nominating Committee to identify and evaluate director candidates may include requests to Board members and others for recommendations, meetings from time to time to evaluate biographical information and background material relating to potential candidates, and interviews of selected candidates by members of the Nominating Committee.

The Nominating Committee will consider for nomination to the Board candidates recommended by stockholders. To recommend a qualified person to serve on the Board, a stockholder should write to Nominating Committee, c/o Corporate Secretary, SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc., 80 Lamberton Road, Windsor, Connecticut 06095. The written recommendation must be timely delivered to the Corporate Secretary in accordance with the Company s By-laws, which generally means the notice must be delivered not fewer than 90 days nor more than 120 days prior to the first anniversary of the preceding year s Annual Meeting. The written recommendation must contain the information required by the Company s By-laws, which includes (i) as to each person whom the stockholder proposes to nominate for election or re-election as a director, (A) such person s name, age, business address, and, if known, residential address, (B) such person s principal occupation or employment, (C) the class and number of shares of stock of the Company which are beneficially owned by such person, and (D) any other information concerning such person that is required to be disclosed as to nominees in solicitations of proxies for director elections pursuant to Regulation 14A under the Exchange Act, and (ii) as to the stockholder giving the notice and any beneficial owner on whose behalf the nomination is made (A) such stockholder s and such beneficial owner s name and address as they appear on the Company s books, (B) the class and number of shares of stock of the Company which are owned, beneficially and of record, by such stockholder and such beneficial owner, (C) a description of all arrangements or understandings between such stockholder and/or such beneficial owner and each proposed nominee and any other person or persons (including their names) pursuant to which the nomination(s) are to be made by such stockholder and such beneficial owner, (D) a representation that such stockholder intends to appear in person or by proxy at the meeting to nominate the person named in its notice and (E) a representation whether the stockholder or beneficial owner, if any, intends or is part of a group which intends (x) to deliver a proxy statement and/or form of proxy to holders of at least the percentage of the Company s outstanding capital stock reasonably believed by such stockholder or beneficial owner to be sufficient to elect the nominee and/or (y) otherwise to solicit proxies from stockholders in support of such nomination. In order to be effective, the stockholder s notice must be accompanied by the written consent of the

Table of Contents

proposed nominee to serve as a director if elected. The Company may require any proposed nominee to furnish such other information as it may reasonably require to determine the eligibility of such proposed nominee to serve as a director of the Company.

The Nominating Committee will consider and evaluate persons recommended by the stockholders in the same manner as it considers and evaluates other potential directors. However, as described above, the Stockholders Agreement contains provisions that entitle Carlyle and Mr. Stone to nominate all of our directors.

Criteria and Diversity

In considering whether to recommend any particular candidate for inclusion in the Board s slate of recommended director nominees, the Nominating Committee applies the criteria specified in its charter. These criteria include the candidate s integrity, business acumen, knowledge of our business and industry, experience, diligence, conflicts of interest, ability to act in the interests of stockholders and (where applicable) past performance as a director. The Nominating Committee does not assign specific weights to particular criteria and no particular criterion is a prerequisite for any prospective nominee.

We do not have a formal policy regarding Board diversity. Our Board s priority in the selection of Board members is identification of members who will further the interests of our stockholders through their management experience, knowledge of our business, understanding of the competitive landscape, and familiarity with our targeted markets.

The director biographies on pages 6 to 9 indicate each nominees sexperience, qualifications, attributes and skills that led the Board to conclude that he should continue to serve as a member of our Board. Our Board believes that each of the nominees has had substantial achievement in his professional and personal pursuits, and possesses the background, talents and experience that our Board desires and that will contribute to the best interests of our Company and to long-term stockholder value.

Board Meetings and Attendance

Our Board met eight times during the fiscal year ended December 31, 2010, which we refer to as fiscal 2010, either in person or by teleconference. During fiscal 2010, each of our directors attended at least 75% of the Board meetings and 75% of the meetings held by all committees of the Board on which he then served.

Director Attendance at Annual Meeting of Stockholders

We do not have a formal policy regarding directors attendance at annual meetings, but all of our directors are encouraged to attend our Annual Meetings. We did not hold an Annual Meeting of Stockholders in 2010.

Board Leadership Structure

Mr. Stone has served as Chairman of the Board of Directors and Chief Executive Officer since our inception in 1986. This Board leadership structure is commonly utilized by public companies in the United States, and we believe that this leadership structure has been effective for us. Having one person serve as both Chief Executive Officer and Chairman of the Board shows our employees, customers and other constituencies that we are under strong leadership, with a single person setting the tone and having primary responsibility for managing our operations. We also believe that this leadership structure eliminates the potential for duplication of efforts and inconsistent actions. We do not have a lead independent director. We recognize that different board leadership structures may be appropriate for companies with different histories or varying equity ownership structures and percentages. However, we believe our current leadership structure remains the optimal board leadership structure for us.

Board Committees

Our Board of Directors directs the management of our business and affairs, as provided by Delaware law, and conducts its business through meetings of the Board of Directors and three standing committees: the Audit Committee, the Compensation Committee and the Nominating Committee, each of which operates under a charter that has been approved by our Board. Current copies of each committee s charter are posted on our website, at http://investor.ssctech.com/governance.cfm. In addition, from time to time, special committees may be established under the direction of the Board of Directors when necessary to address specific issues.

Our Board has determined that all of the members of each of the Board s three standing committees are independent as defined under the rules of Nasdaq, including, in the case of all members of the Audit Committee, the independence requirements contemplated by Rule 10A-3 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, or the Exchange Act.

Audit Committee

Messrs. Etherington, Michael and Varsano currently serve on the Audit Committee. Our Board has determined that each of the members of its Audit Committee is an audit committee financial expert as that term is defined under the rules and regulations of the SEC. The Audit Committee s responsibilities include:

appointing, approving the compensation of, and assessing the independence of our independent registered public accounting firm;

overseeing the work of our independent registered public accounting firm, including through the receipt and consideration of reports from our independent registered public accounting firm;

reviewing and discussing with management and our independent registered public accounting firm our annual and quarterly financial statements and related disclosures;

coordinating our Board of Directors oversight of internal control over financial reporting, disclosure controls and procedures and our code of business conduct and ethics;

establishing procedures for the receipt and retention of accounting related complaints and concerns;

approving any related person transactions; and

preparing the Audit Committee report required by the rules of the SEC.

The Audit Committee met four times during fiscal 2010.

Compensation Committee

Messrs. Etherington, Holt and Watts currently serve on our Compensation Committee. Our Compensation Committee s responsibilities include:

reviewing and approving, or making recommendations to our Board of Directors with respect to, the compensation of our Chief Executive Officer and our other named executive officers;

overseeing and administering our cash and equity incentive plans;
reviewing and making recommendations to our Board with respect to director compensation; and
preparing the Compensation Committee report required by SEC rules.

-12-

The Compensation Committee met one time during fiscal 2010.

Nominating Committee

Messrs. Holt and Watts currently serve on our Nominating Committee. Our Nominating Committee s responsibilities include:

identifying individuals qualified to become members of our Board of Directors; and

recommending to our Board of Directors the persons to be nominated for election as directors and to each of the Board's committees.

The processes and procedures followed by the Nominating Committee in identifying and evaluating director candidates are described above under the heading Director Nomination Process.

The Nominating Committee did not meet during fiscal 2010.

Risk Oversight

Our Audit Committee is responsible for overseeing our risk management function. While the Audit Committee has primary responsibility for overseeing risk management, our entire Board of Directors is actively involved in overseeing our risk management. For example, the Board engages in periodic discussions with such company officers as the Board deems necessary, including the Chief Executive Officer, Chief Operating Officer, Chief Financial Officer and General Counsel. We believe that the leadership structure of our Board supports effective risk management oversight.

Communications with the Board

Our Board welcomes the submission of any comments or concerns from stockholders and any interested parties. Communications should be in writing and addressed to our Corporate Secretary at our principal executive offices and marked to the attention of the Board or any of its committees, individual directors or non-management or independent directors as a group. All correspondence will be forwarded to the intended recipient(s).

Code of Business Conduct and Ethics

We have adopted a written code of ethics, referred to as the SS&C Code of Business Conduct and Ethics, which is applicable to all directors, officers and employees and includes provisions relating to accounting and financial matters. The SS&C Code of Business Conduct and Ethics is available on our website at

http://investor.ssctech.com/governance.cfm. If we make any substantive amendments to, or grant any waivers from, the code of ethics for any director or officer, we will disclose the nature of such amendment or waiver on our website or in a current report on Form 8-K.

Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation

Messrs. Etherington, Holt and Watts served on our Compensation Committee in fiscal 2010. No member of the Compensation Committee is or has been a current or former officer or employee of SS&C Holdings or had any related person transaction involving SS&C Holdings. None of our executive officers served as a director or a member of a compensation committee (or other committee serving an equivalent function) of any other entity, one of whose

executive officers served as a director or member of our Compensation Committee during fiscal 2010.

-13-

Executive Officers Who Are Not Directors

Certain information regarding our executive officers as of April 15, 2011, who are not also directors, is set forth below. Generally, our Board elects our officers annually, although the Board or an authorized committee of the Board may elect or appoint officers at other times.

Name	Age	Positions(s)
Patrick J. Pedonti	59	Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer
Stephen V. R. Whitman	64	Senior Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary

Patrick J. Pedonti has served as our Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer since August 2002. Prior to that, Mr. Pedonti served as our Vice President and Treasurer from May 1999 to August 2002. Prior to joining SS&C, Mr. Pedonti served as Vice President and Chief Financial Officer for Accent Color Sciences, Inc., a company specializing in high-speed color printing, from January 1997 to May 1999.

Stephen V. R. Whitman has served as our Senior Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary since June 2002. Prior to joining SS&C, Mr. Whitman served as an attorney for PA Consulting Group, an international management consulting company headquartered in the United Kingdom, from November 2000 to December 2001. Prior to that, Mr. Whitman served as Senior Vice President and General Counsel of Hagler Bailly, Inc., a publicly traded international consulting company to the energy and network industries, from October 1998 to October 2000 and as Vice President and General Counsel from July 1997 to October 1998.

Policies and Procedures for Related Person Transactions

Our Board of Directors has adopted written policies and procedures for the review of any transaction, arrangement or relationship in which we are a participant, the amount involved exceeds \$120,000, and one of our executive officers, directors, director nominees or 5% stockholders (or their immediate family members), each of whom we refer to as a related person, has a direct or indirect material interest.

If a related person proposes to enter into such a transaction, arrangement or relationship, which we refer to as a related person transaction, the related person must report the proposed related person transaction to our General Counsel. The policy calls for the proposed related person transaction to be reviewed and, if deemed appropriate, approved by the Audit Committee. Whenever practicable, the reporting, review and approval will occur prior to entry into the transaction. If advance review and approval is not practicable, the Audit Committee will review, and, in its discretion, may ratify the related person transaction. The policy also permits the Chairman of the Audit Committee to review and, if deemed appropriate, approve proposed related person transactions that arise between committee meetings, subject to ratification by the committee at its next meeting. Any related person transactions that are ongoing in nature will be reviewed annually.

A related person transaction reviewed under the policy will be considered approved or ratified if it is authorized by the committee after full disclosure of the related person s interest in the transaction. As appropriate for the circumstances, the committee will review and consider:

the related person s interest in the related person transaction;

the approximate dollar value of the amount involved in the related person transaction;

the approximate dollar value of the amount of the related person s interest in the transaction without regard to the amount of any profit or loss;

whether the transaction was undertaken in the ordinary course of our business;

whether the terms of the transaction are no less favorable to us than terms that could have been reached with an unrelated third party;

-14-

Table of Contents

the purpose of, and the potential benefits to us of, the transaction; and

any other information regarding the related person transaction or the related person in the context of the proposed transaction that would be material to investors in light of the circumstances of the particular transaction.

The Audit Committee may approve or ratify the transaction only if the Audit Committee determines that, under all of the circumstances, the transaction is in, or is not inconsistent with, our best interests. The Audit Committee may impose any conditions on the related person transaction that it deems appropriate.

In addition to the transactions that are excluded by the instructions to the SEC s related person transaction disclosure rule, our Board has determined that the following transactions do not create a material direct or indirect interest on behalf of related persons and, therefore, are not related person transactions for purposes of this policy:

interests arising solely from the related person s position as an executive officer of another entity (whether or not the person is also a director of such entity), that is a participant in the transaction, where (a) the related person and all other related persons own in the aggregate less than a 10% equity interest in such entity and (b) the related person and his or her immediate family members are not involved in the negotiation of the terms of the transaction and do not receive any special benefits as a result of the transaction, and (c) the amount involved in the transaction equals less than the greater of \$200,000 or 5% of the annual gross revenues of the company receiving payment under the transaction; and

a transaction that is specifically contemplated by provisions of our charter or bylaws.

The policy provides that transactions involving compensation of executive officers shall be reviewed and approved by the Compensation Committee in the manner specified in its charter.

Related Person Transactions

On November 23, 2005, SS&C Holdings acquired SS&C through the merger of Sunshine Merger Corporation, a wholly owned subsidiary of SS&C Holdings, with and into SS&C, with SS&C surviving the merger and becoming a wholly owned subsidiary of SS&C Holdings. We refer to the acquisition, the equity contributions to SS&C Holdings by Mr. Stone and Carlyle in connection with the acquisition, SS&C Holding s entry into senior secured credit facilities and its issuance and sale of senior subordinated notes, and the other transactions in connection with the acquisition as the Transaction.

Management Agreement

TC Group, L.L.C. (an affiliate of Carlyle), Mr. Stone and SS&C Holdings entered into a Management Agreement on November 23, 2005, pursuant to which SS&C Holdings paid (1) TC Group, L.L.C. a fee of \$5,233,516 for certain services provided by it to SS&C Holdings in connection with the Transaction and the financing of the Transaction and (2) Mr. Stone a fee of \$2,266,484 in consideration of his commitment to contribute SS&C equity to SS&C Holdings pursuant to the Contribution and Subscription Agreement between Mr. Stone and SS&C Holdings and as consideration for Mr. Stone s agreement to enter into a long-term employment agreement with SS&C Holdings, including the non-competition provisions contained therein. The aggregate amount of these fees was allocated to Mr. Stone and TC Group, L.L.C. pro rata based on their respective ownership of SS&C Holdings following the consummation of the Transaction. SS&C Holdings also agreed to pay to TC Group, L.L.C. (1) an annual fee of \$1.0 million for certain management services to be performed by it for SS&C Holdings following consummation of

the Transaction and to reimburse TC Group, L.L.C. for certain out-of pocket expenses incurred in connection with the performance of such services and (2) additional reasonable compensation for

-15-

Table of Contents

other services provided by TC Group, L.L.C. to SS&C Holdings from time to time, including investment banking, financial advisory and other services with respect to acquisitions and divestitures by SS&C Holdings or sales of equity or debt interests of SS&C Holdings or any of its affiliates. The Management Agreement, which was amended in April 2008, terminated upon completion of our initial public offering, or IPO, in March 2010.

Stockholders Agreement

On November 23, 2005, Mr. Stone became a party to a Stockholders Agreement with SS&C Holdings and Carlyle, which includes restrictions on transfer as well as other provisions described below. The parties amended certain provisions of the Stockholders Agreement in April 2008, March 2010 and March 2011.

Board of Directors. Pursuant to the Stockholders Agreement our Board of Directors consists of eight members, with Mr. Stone occupying one seat and having the right to designate one of the remaining Board members, with Carlyle having the right to designate four of the remaining Board members, and with Mr. Stone and Carlyle collectively having the right to designate the remaining two Board members. Accordingly, Mr. Stone designated Normand A. Boulanger, and Carlyle designated Campbell R. Dyer, William A. Etherington, Allan M. Holt and Claudius E. Watts, IV as members of our Board of Directors. Mr. Stone and Carlyle collectively designated Jonathan E. Michael and David A. Varsano as members of our Board of Directors. The number of Board members which Carlyle is entitled to designate will be reduced (1) to three directors if Carlyle holds less than 40% of our Common Stock, (2) to two directors if Carlyle hold less than 30% of our Common Stock, and (3) to one director if Carlyle holds less than 15% of our Common Stock. The number of Board members which Mr. Stone is entitled to designate (including himself) will be reduced to one director if Mr. Stone holds less than 15% of our Common Stock. Carlyle s rights under the Board of Directors designation provisions of the Stockholders Agreement will terminate at such time as Carlyle holds less than 10% of our Common Stock. Mr. Stone s rights under the Board of Directors designation provisions of the Stockholders Agreement will terminate at such time as he holds less than 10% of our Common Stock.

Bring-along rights. If any party to the Stockholders Agreement proposes to transfer 50% or more of all Common Stock held by the parties to the Stockholders Agreement to a third-party purchaser, then such transferring stockholder can require the other stockholders who are parties to the agreement to transfer their Common Stock on the same terms and conditions as the transferring holder.

Other rights. The Stockholders Agreement also contained certain tag-along and preemptive rights which terminated upon completion of our IPO in March 2010.

Service Provider Stockholders Agreement

On November 23, 2005, all of our members of management (other than Mr. Stone) and all employee option holders whose SS&C options were converted into options to acquire Common Stock of SS&C Holdings became parties to a Service Provider Stockholders Agreement with Carlyle and the Company. In addition, substantially all holders of options to purchase our Common Stock have subsequently become parties to the Service Provider Stockholders Agreement. The Company and Carlyle amended certain provisions of the Service Provider Stockholders Agreement in April 2008. Under the agreement, if Carlyle proposes to transfer 50% or more of our outstanding Common Stock to a third-party purchaser, then Carlyle can require the members of our management and employee option holders who are parties to the agreement to transfer their Common Stock and options on the same terms and conditions as Carlyle (bring-along rights).

Table of Contents

34

Table of Contents

Registration Rights Agreement

On November 23, 2005, Mr. Stone became a party to a Registration Rights Agreement with the Company and Carlyle, which provides for certain registration rights. Under the Registration Rights Agreement, either Carlyle or Mr. Stone can demand that we file a registration statement for all or a portion of their Common Stock. Carlyle and Mr. Stone are also entitled to request that their shares be covered by a registration statement that we are otherwise filing with respect to our Common Stock. These registration rights are subject to conditions and limitations, including the right of the underwriters of an offering to limit the number of shares included in certain registrations.

Management Rights Agreement

Carlyle, the Company and SS&C entered into a Management Rights Agreement on November 23, 2005, pursuant to which Carlyle Partners IV, L.P. was granted (1) the right to nominate one director to serve as a member of our Board of Directors and to appoint one non-voting board observer to the board of directors of SS&C, (2) reasonable access to the books and records of SS&C Holdings and SS&C and their subsidiaries and (3) the right to consult from time to time with the management of SS&C Holdings and SS&C and their subsidiaries at their respective place of business regarding operating and financial matters. The Management Rights Agreement will terminate with respect to SS&C when SS&C Holdings and its affiliates no longer beneficially own any voting securities of SS&C. The Management Rights Agreement will terminate with respect to SS&C Holdings when Carlyle and its affiliates no longer beneficially own any voting securities of SS&C Holdings.

Fund Administration Services Agreement

On August 12, 2008, Walkers SPV Limited acting solely in its capacity as trustee of the Carlyle Series Trust and its classes or sub-trusts, Carlyle Loan Investment Ltd., CLP Cayman Holdco, Ltd., CCPMF Cayman Holdco, Carlyle Credit Partners Financing I, Ltd. (collectively, the Funds) and Carlyle Investment Management L.L.C. entered into a Fund Administration Services Agreement with SS&C. Pursuant to the Fund Administration Services Agreement, the Funds appointed SS&C to act as administrator, registrar and transfer agent and to provide the Funds with certain fund administration services, including daily processing and reconciliation services, fund accounting services and unitholder services, and such ancillary services as are set forth in work requests that may be executed by the parties from time to time. The agreement became effective on July 1, 2008 and continued until December 31, 2010. The parties intend to extend the Fund Administration Services Agreement and are continuing to operate under the terms of the agreement until an addendum is agreed upon. SS&C is paid a monthly charge based on annual rates derived from the net asset value of the Funds, subject to a minimum monthly fee. SS&C also receives certain hourly and other fees for any ancillary services that it provides under the agreement. From January 1, 2010 through April 15, 2011, the Funds paid an aggregate of \$807,735 to SS&C under the agreement.

Processing Services Agreement

On June 22, 2009, Carlyle Investment Management L.L.C. entered into a Processing Services Agreement with SS&C. Pursuant to the agreement, SS&C provides investment accounting and data processing services. The agreement continues until June 22, 2011. SS&C will be paid a monthly charge based on annual rates derived from the net asset value of Carlyle Investment Management L.L.C., subject to a minimum monthly fee. SS&C will also receive other fees for certain ancillary services that it provides under the agreement. From January 1, 2010 through April 15, 2011, Carlyle Investment Management L.L.C. paid an aggregate of \$591,218 to SS&C under the agreement.

Table of Contents 35

-17-

Table of Contents

Acquisition of Tradeware

On December 31, 2009, SS&C acquired Tradeware Global Corp. through the merger of TG Acquisition Corp., a wholly-owned subsidiary of SS&C, with and into Tradeware, with Tradeware being the surviving company and a wholly-owned subsidiary of SS&C. At the closing of the Tradeware merger, SS&C (among other things) (i) paid an aggregate of approximately \$21,500,000 to the former holders of Tradeware stock and options in exchange for their shares and options and (ii) deposited \$1,000,000 into an escrow fund to secure certain obligations of former Tradeware common stock and option holders. Two former holders of Tradeware common stock, Carlyle Europe Venture Partners, L.P. (CEVP, L.P.) and CEVP Co-Investment, L.P. (CEVP Co-Investment), are investment funds affiliated with Carlyle. At the closing of the Tradeware Merger, CEVP, L.P. and CEVP Co-Investment received payments from SS&C of approximately \$461,894 and \$16,855, respectively, in exchange for their shares of Tradeware common stock. CEVP, L.P. and CEVP Co-Investment are eligible to receive up to approximately \$36,740 and \$1,341, respectively, in connection with the release of funds from escrow, if any.

Other transactions

John Stone, the brother of William C. Stone, is employed by SS&C as Vice President of Sales Management. From January 1, 2010 through April 15, 2011, John Stone was paid \$172,933 as salary and commissions related to his employment at SS&C.

Report of the Audit Committee of the Board of Directors

The Audit Committee has reviewed our audited financial statements for fiscal 2010 and has discussed these financial statements with our management and PricewaterhouseCoopers, LLP, our independent registered public accounting firm.

The Audit Committee has also received from, and discussed with, our independent registered public accounting firm various communications that our independent registered public accounting firm is required to provide to the Audit Committee, including the matters required to be discussed by the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board, or PCAOB, AU Section 380 (Communication with Audit Committees) as modified or supplemented.

Our independent registered public accounting firm also provided the Audit Committee with the written disclosures and the letter from the independent auditor required by PCAOB Rule 3526 (Communicating with Audit Committees Concerning Independence), as modified or supplemented. The Audit Committee has discussed with the independent registered public accounting firm its independence from us.

Based on its discussions with management and the independent registered public accounting firm, and its review of the representations and information provided by management and the independent registered public accounting firm, the Audit Committee recommended to our Board that the audited financial statements be included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2010.

By the Audit Committee of the Board of Directors of SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc.

William A. Etherington (Chair) Jonathan E. Michael David A. Varsano

-18-

EXECUTIVE AND DIRECTOR COMPENSATION

Compensation Discussion and Analysis

On November 23, 2005, SS&C Holdings acquired SS&C through the merger of Sunshine Merger Corporation, a wholly owned subsidiary of SS&C Holdings, with and into SS&C, with SS&C surviving the merger as a wholly owned subsidiary of SS&C Holdings, which we refer to as the Transaction. As discussed below, various aspects of our executive officer compensation were negotiated and determined in connection with the Transaction.

Our executive compensation program is overseen and administered by our Compensation Committee, which currently consists of Messrs. Etherington, Holt and Watts, who are appointed by or affiliated with Carlyle, our majority stockholder. Our Compensation Committee operates under a written charter adopted by our Board of Directors and discharges the responsibilities of the Board relating to the compensation of our executive officers, who consist of Messrs. Stone, Boulanger, Pedonti and Whitman, and whom we refer to as our named executive officers. Our Chief Executive Officer is actively involved in setting executive compensation and typically presents salary, bonus and equity compensation recommendations to the Compensation Committee, which, in turn, considers the recommendations and has ultimate approval authority.

Objectives of our executive compensation program

The primary objectives of the Compensation Committee with respect to executive compensation are to:

attract, retain and motivate the best possible executive talent;

reward successful performance by the named executive officers and the Company; and

align the interests of the named executive officers with those of our stockholders by providing long-term equity compensation.

To achieve these objectives, the Compensation Committee evaluates our executive compensation program with the goal of setting compensation at levels the Compensation Committee believes are competitive with those of other companies in our industry and in our region that compete with us for executive talent. We have not, however, retained a compensation consultant to review our policies and procedures relating to executive compensation, and we have not formally benchmarked our compensation against that of other companies. Our compensation program rewards our named executive officers based on a number of factors, including the Company s operating results, the Company s performance against budget, individual performance, prior-period compensation and prospects for individual growth. Changes in compensation are generally incremental in nature without wide variations from year to year but with a general trend that has matched increasing compensation with the profitable growth of our business. Many of the factors that affect compensation are subjective in nature and not tied to peer group analyses, surveys of compensation consultants or other statistical criteria.

Each year our Chief Executive Officer makes recommendations to the Compensation Committee regarding compensation packages, including his own. In making these recommendations, our Chief Executive Officer attempts to structure a compensation package based on his years of experience in the financial services and software industries and knowledge of what keeps people motivated and committed to the institution. He prepares a written description for the members of the Compensation Committee of the performance during the year of each named executive officer, including himself, discussing both positive and negative aspects of performance and recommending salary and bonus

amounts for each named executive officer. Our Chief Executive Officer believes the named executive officers should receive a significant portion of our total bonus pool based upon their responsibilities and contributions. Further, our Chief Executive Officer considers the bonuses of the named executive officers in comparison with our other officers and managers. As it relates to

-19-

Table of Contents

the compensation of named executive officers other than our Chief Executive Officer, our Compensation Committee relies heavily on our Chief Executive Officer's recommendations and discusses his reviews and recommendations with him as part of its deliberations. As it relates to our Chief Executive Officer's compensation, the Compensation Committee considers our Chief Executive Officer's recommendations. In this as in other compensation matters, the Compensation Committee exercises its independent judgment. After due consideration, the Compensation Committee accepted the Chief Executive Officer's recommendations for 2010 executive officer compensation.

Components of Our Executive Compensation Program

The primary elements of our executive compensation program are:

base salary;
discretionary annual cash bonuses;
stock option awards;
perquisites; and
severance and change-of-control benefits.

We have no formal or informal policy or target for allocating compensation between long-term and short-term compensation, between cash and non-cash compensation or among the different forms of non-cash compensation. Instead, the Compensation Committee, in consultation with and upon the recommendation of our Chief Executive Officer, determines subjectively what it believes to be the appropriate level and mix of the various compensation components. While we identify below particular compensation objectives that each element of executive compensation serves, we believe that each element of compensation, to a greater or lesser extent, serves each of the objectives of our executive compensation program.

Base Salary

Base salary is used to recognize the experience, skills, knowledge and responsibilities required of all our employees, including our named executive officers. When establishing base salaries for 2010, the Compensation Committee, together with our Chief Executive Officer, considered a variety of factors, including the seniority of the individual, the level of the individual s responsibility, the ability to replace the individual, the individual s tenure at the company, relative pay among the named executive officers and the dollar amount that would be necessary to keep the executive in the Windsor, Connecticut area. Generally, we believe that executive base salaries should grow incrementally over time and that more of the up side of compensation should rest with cash bonuses and long-term equity incentive compensation. In the case of Mr. Stone, the minimum base salary is mandated by his employment agreement and cannot be less than \$750,000 per year.

Base salaries are reviewed at least annually by our Compensation Committee, and are adjusted from time to time to realign salaries with market levels after taking into account company performance and individual responsibilities, performance and experience. No adjustments were made to the base salaries of our named executive officers for fiscal year 2010, as Mr. Stone determined, and the Compensation Committee concurred, that the base salaries in effect for fiscal year 2009 were sufficient to achieve our compensation objectives for base salary. As a result, the base salaries for our named executive officers in 2010 were as follows: Mr. Stone, \$750,000; Mr. Boulanger, \$450,000; Mr. Pedonti, \$260,000; and Mr. Whitman, \$225,000.

Discretionary Annual Cash Bonus

Annual cash bonuses to named executive officers and other employees are discretionary. Annual cash bonuses are generally provided to employees regardless of whether we meet, exceed or fail to meet our budgeted results, but the amount available for bonuses to all employees, including the

-20-

Table of Contents

named executive officers, will depend upon our financial results. The annual cash bonuses are intended to compensate for strategic, operational and financial successes of the company as a whole, as well as individual performance and growth potential. The annual cash bonuses are discretionary and not tied to the achievement of specific results or pre-established financial metrics or performance goals. No formula exists for determining the amount of bonuses for employees or named executive officers.

Our Chief Executive Officer proposed annual executive bonus allocations, including his own proposed bonus, to the Compensation Committee in March 2011. The Compensation Committee, which has ultimate approval authority, considered our Chief Executive Officer's recommendations and made a final decision with respect to 2010 annual bonuses. In making recommendations to the Compensation Committee about bonuses for named executive officers, our Chief Executive Officer, after taking into account the positive or negative impact of events outside the control of management or an individual executive, made a subjective judgment of an individual s performance, in the context of a number of factors, including the overall economy and our financial performance, revenues and financial position going into the new fiscal year. In making his recommendations for 2010 annual bonuses, Mr. Stone considered, among other things, an executive s (including his own) work in managing the business, establishing internal controls, mentoring staff, completing and integrating acquisitions, reducing costs, responding to market conditions and maintaining our profitability. Mr. Stone is entitled to a minimum annual bonus of at least \$500,000 pursuant to his employment agreement.

Mr. Stone s \$2,000,000 bonus for 2010 was recommended by Mr. Stone and approved, after due consideration, by the Compensation Committee. The committee s approval of Mr. Stone s bonus took into account our profitability, his deep involvement with our acquisitions in 2010, each of which has performed well, his successful recruitment of several new managers, his efforts to increase our revenue from \$270.9 million to \$328.9 million and our EBITDA (as defined below) from \$101.7 million to \$121.1 million and to reduce our total debt from \$397.3 million to \$290.8 million and his work to build out our financial markets group to launch our Evansville, Indiana facility this month.

Mr. Boulanger s \$875,000 bonus for 2010 was recommended by Mr. Stone and approved, after due consideration, by the Compensation Committee. The committee s approval of Mr. Boulanger s bonus took into account his responsibility for our day-to-day business operations across the organization, his critical contributions in 2010 to enhancing corporate financial results, including increasing revenues from fiscal 2009 to fiscal 2010, reducing overall debt levels, and his promotion of strong client satisfaction and his execution and work strengthening his management team.

Mr. Pedonti s \$400,000 bonus for 2010 was recommended by Mr. Stone and approved, after due consideration, by the Compensation Committee. The committee s approval of Mr. Pedonti s bonus took into account his solid management skills, his expanded role in personnel, public relations and investor relations matters, his support in the implementation and integration of acquisitions, his responsibility for maintaining our internal controls, his excellence in the integration of acquired businesses and his work building a strong finance team.

Mr. Whitman s \$260,000 bonus for 2010 was recommended by Mr. Stone and approved, after due consideration, by the Compensation Committee. The committee s approval of Mr. Whitman s bonus took into account his overall management of the legal department and responsibility for adherence to the internal budget, his instrumental role in directing the legal work for our acquisitions, his work negotiating transactions and integrating acquired businesses and his intellect, knowledge and work ethic.

These decisions reflect the fact that our Compensation Committee does not fix a target bonus for the succeeding year, but rather, as noted above, draws on subjective factors, and individual performance evaluations, in arriving at its bonus decisions.

The amount of money available for the employee bonus pool is determined by Mr. Stone after our Consolidated EBITDA (as defined below), as further adjusted to exclude acquired EBITDA and cost savings, for the preceding fiscal year is determined. For purposes of this Compensation Discussion and Analysis, references to EBITDA mean our Consolidated EBITDA, as further adjusted to exclude acquired EBITDA and cost savings. In making the determination of the amount of money available for the employee bonus pool, Mr. Stone takes into account a number of factors, including: EBITDA; growth in EBITDA over the preceding year; minimum Consolidated EBITDA required to ensure debt covenant compliance; our short-term cash needs; the recent employee turnover rate and any improvement or deterioration in our strategic market position. Thereafter, the amount available for the bonuses to named executive officers is determined after considering the amount that would be required from the bonus pool for bonuses to non-executive officer employees. In making his determination for 2010, the principal factors that Mr. Stone took into account in determining the size of the pool were our actual EBITDA and the improvement in our strategic market position. Other factors that Mr. Stone considered were the assurance of debt covenant compliance and of meeting our short-term cash needs. In the case of the 2010 bonus pool, the increase in our actual EBITDA, the reduction in our total debt, the improvement in our strategic market position, assurance of debt covenant compliance and meeting of our short-term cash needs caused the size of the bonus pool to increase from 2009. The amount available for the bonuses to the named executive officers was determined after considering the amount that would be needed from the bonus pool for bonuses to other officers and managers.

Consolidated EBITDA is a non-GAAP financial measure used in key financial covenants contained in the senior credit facilities, which are material facilities supporting our capital structure and providing liquidity to our business. Consolidated EBITDA is defined as earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization (EBITDA), further adjusted to exclude unusual items and other adjustments permitted in calculating covenant compliance under the senior credit facilities. Consolidated EBITDA does not represent net income or cash flow from operations as those terms are defined by GAAP and does not necessarily indicate whether cash flows will be sufficient to fund cash needs. The following is a reconciliation of net income to Consolidated EBITDA for fiscal 2010.

(in thousands)	Year ended December 31, 2010
Net income Interest expense, net Income tax provision Depreciation and amortization	\$ 32,413 35,892 12,034 40,728
EBITDA Purchase accounting adjustments (1) Capital-based taxes Unusual or non-recurring charges (2) Acquired EBITDA and cost savings (3) Stock-based compensation Other (4)	121,067 (238) 1,091 (325) 6,392 13,254 39
Consolidated EBITDA, as defined	\$ 141,280

- (1) Purchase accounting adjustments include (a) an adjustment to increase revenues by the amount that would have been recognized if deferred revenue were not adjusted to fair value at the date of acquisitions and (b) an adjustment to increase rent expense by the amount that would have been recognized if lease obligations were not adjusted to fair value at the date of the Transaction.
- (2) Unusual or non-recurring charges include foreign currency transaction gains and losses, expenses related to our prior proposed public offering, severance expenses associated with workforce reduction, equity earnings and losses on investments, proceeds and

-22-

Table of Contents

payments from legal and other settlements, costs associated with the closing of a regional office and other one-time gains and expenses.

- (3) Acquired EBITDA and cost savings reflects the EBITDA impact of significant businesses that were acquired during the period as if the acquisition occurred at the beginning of the period and cost savings to be realized from such acquisitions.
- (4) Other includes management fees and related expenses paid to Carlyle and the non-cash portion of straight-line rent expense.

Stock Option Awards

The Compensation Committee believes in granting equity-based incentive compensation as an important component of our executive compensation program. The Compensation Committee has historically granted our named executive officers both time-based options, which vest incrementally over set periods of time, and performance-based options, which vest based on the determination by the Board or the Compensation Committee as to whether our EBITDA for a fiscal year falls within a pre-determined targeted EBITDA range for such year. We believe that the combination of time-based and performance-based options provides incentives to our named executive officers not only to remain with the Company but also to help grow the Company and improve profitability.

On February 4, 2010, our Compensation Committee, in anticipation of our IPO, amended the outstanding options under our 2006 Equity Incentive Plan to provide greater incentives to our named executive officers and employees and to eliminate certain provisions of the options that our Compensation Committee believed were more typical of private-company options than options of publicly traded companies. Specifically, our Compensation Committee amended the options, effective as of the closing of our IPO, to provide for:

the conversion of the outstanding superior options granted under the 2006 equity incentive plan into performance-based options half of which vest based on our EBITDA performance in 2010 and half of which vest based on our EBITDA performance in 2011. The amendments affected 1,680,868 outstanding superior options, of which 701,497 were held by our named executive officers. The incremental fair value of the 350,749 superior options held by our named executive officers that were converted into performance-based options that vest based on our EBITDA performance in 2010, computed in accordance with Financial Accounting Standards Board, or FASB, Accounting Standard Codification Topic 718 as of February 24, 2010, was \$1,043,399 for Mr. Stone, \$782,552 for Mr. Boulanger, \$391,276 for Mr. Pedonti and \$208,677 for Mr. Whitman. The incremental fair value of the 350,748 superior options held by our named executive officers that were converted into performance-based options that vest based on our EBITDA performance in 2011 was not determinable until our Board set our 2011 EBITDA target, which occurred on March 3, 2011. The incremental fair value of such options (computed in accordance with FASB Topic 718 as of March 3, 2011) held by our named executive officers was \$1,731,417 for Mr. Stone, \$1,298,567 for Mr. Boulanger, \$649,284 for Mr. Pedonti and \$346,279 for Mr. Whitman. These amounts will be included as 2011 compensation in next year s proxy statement;

the elimination of pre-determined EBITDA ranges from the option agreements and provision for the annual proposal of EBITDA ranges by management, subject to approval by our Board, which EBITDA target range for 2010 was established by our Board in a subsequent meeting; and

the rolling over of performance-based options that do not vest (in whole or in part) in any given year into performance-based options for the following year, except as otherwise provided by our Board of Directors. Under our 2006 equity incentive plan, our Board has the authority to amend the options to

effect such a rollover and, generally, has the

-23-

Table of Contents

authority to amend, suspend or terminate any option, provided that, except with respect to specified corporate events, neither the amendment, suspension nor termination of the option shall, without the consent of the optionee, alter or impair any rights or obligations under the option. The rollover affected 689,007 outstanding unvested performance-based options, of which 280,600 were held by our named executive officers, and affected 1,680,868 outstanding superior options, of which 701,497 were held by our named executive officers, that converted to performance-based options upon the closing of our IPO.

In addition, on February 24, 2010, our Board established our annual EBITDA target range for 2010 and eliminated the previously established EBITDA target for 2011. The establishment of the 2010 EBITDA target range affected 1,512,781 options, of which 631,349 were held by our named executive officers, including 840,434 superior options, of which 350,749 were held by our named executive officers, that converted to 2010 performance-based options upon the closing of our IPO.

As of February 24, 2010, we estimated the weighted-average fair value of the performance-based options that vest upon the attainment of the 2010 EBITDA target range to be \$6.90. In estimating the Common Stock value, we used our most recent equity valuation which utilized the income approach and the guideline company method. We used the following weighted-average assumptions to estimate the option value: expected term to exercise of 2.5 years; expected volatility of 43%; risk-free interest rate of 1.2%; and no dividend yield. Expected volatility is based on the historical volatility of our peer group and us. Expected term to exercise is based on our historical stock option exercise experience, adjusted for the Transaction. We recognized approximately \$10.4 million of non-cash stock-based compensation cost related to the performance-based awards that vested based upon achieving the 2010 EBITDA target.

As of March 3, 2011, we estimated the weighted-average fair value of the performance-based options that vest upon the attainment of the 2011 EBITDA target range to be \$11.41. We used the following weighted-average assumptions to estimate the option value: expected term to exercise of 2.5 years; expected volatility of 38%; risk-free interest rate of 1.0%; and no dividend yield. Expected volatility is based on the historical volatility of our peer group and us. Expected term to exercise is based on our historical stock option exercise experience, adjusted for the Transaction. The total unearned non-cash stock-based compensation cost related to the performance-based awards that vest based upon achieving the 2011 EBITDA target that we could recognize during 2011 was estimated to be approximately \$9.7 million.

Our Board believes these changes will make the options work more effectively as incentives for our named executive officers and employees and thus provide greater benefits to our stockholders. The amendments make it easier to predict the vesting of options that are not time-based. In addition, by requiring the establishment of annual EBITDA ranges, the amendments make the EBITDA targets more realistic and therefore provide a tighter link between performance and vesting.

On February 16, 2010, we entered into an amended and restated stock option agreement with Mr. Stone governing an option that SS&C originally granted to Mr. Stone on February 17, 2000 under its 1998 stock incentive plan. Pursuant to the amended and restated stock option agreement, the option (which was previously an option to purchase 637,500 shares of our Common Stock at an exercise price of \$0.87 per share) was amended to make it an option to purchase 637,500 shares of our Class A Non-Voting Common Stock at an exercise price of \$0.87 per share. Mr. Stone exercised the option on February 17, 2010 and purchased 637,500 shares of our Class A Non-Voting Common Stock.

In February 2010, we awarded our named executive officers long-term incentive compensation under our 2006 equity incentive plan in the form of time-based option grants to purchase an aggregate of 318,750 shares of our Common Stock. Of these option grants, Mr. Stone received an option to purchase 127,500 shares of our Common Stock, Mr. Boulanger received an option to purchase 85,000 shares of our Common Stock, Mr. Pedonti received an option to

-24-

Table of Contents

63,750 shares of our Common Stock and Mr. Whitman received an option to purchase 42,500 shares of our Common Stock. The options vested as to 25% of the number of shares underlying the option on February 4, 2011 and will vest as to 1/36 of the number of shares underlying the option each month thereafter until fully vested on February 4, 2014, subject to acceleration of vesting in connection with a liquidity event. The options have an exercise price of \$14.53 per share, which our Board of Directors determined was equal to the estimated fair value of our Common Stock on the date of the grant.

Restricted Stock Awards

In connection with the amendment and restatement of Mr. Stone s employment contract in March 2010, we granted Mr. Stone 153,846 restricted shares of our Class A Non-Voting Common Stock under the 2006 equity incentive plan. The restricted shares vest over a period of three years from March 11, 2010, with one-third of the shares having vested on March 11, 2011 and the remaining two-thirds of the shares vesting in eight equal quarterly installments over the remaining two years.

Benefits and Perquisites

We offer a variety of benefit programs to all eligible employees, including our named executive officers. Our named executive officers generally are eligible for the same benefits on the same basis as the rest of our employees, including medical, dental and vision benefits, life insurance coverage and short- and long-term disability coverage. Our named executive officers are also eligible to contribute to our 401(k) plan and receive matching company contributions under the plan. In addition, our named executive officers are entitled to reimbursement for all reasonable travel and other expenses incurred during the performance of the named executive officer s duties in accordance with our expense reimbursement policy.

We limit the use of perquisites as a method of compensation and provide our named executive officers with only those perquisites that we believe are reasonable and consistent with our overall compensation program to better enable us to attract and retain talented employees for key positions.

Severance and Change-of-Control Benefits

Pursuant to his employment agreement, Mr. Stone is entitled to specified benefits in the event of the termination of his employment under certain circumstances. We provide more detailed information about Mr. Stone s benefits along with estimates of their value under various circumstances, under the captions Employment and Related Agreements and Potential Payments Upon Termination or Change of Control below.

The time-based options awarded to our named executive officers vest in full immediately prior to the effective date of a liquidity event, and the performance-based options vest in whole or in part if proceeds from the liquidity event equal or exceed specified returns on investments in us made by investment funds affiliated with Carlyle. The option agreements, the terms of which were negotiated with representatives of Carlyle, define a liquidity event as either:

(a) the consummation of the sale, transfer, conveyance or other disposition in one or a series of related transactions, of the equity securities of SS&C Holdings held, directly or indirectly, by investment funds affiliated with Carlyle in exchange for currency, such that immediately following such transaction (or series of related transactions), the total number of all equity securities held, directly or indirectly, by all such Carlyle funds and any affiliates is, in the aggregate, less than 50% of the total number of equity securities (as adjusted) held, directly or indirectly, by such Carlyle funds immediately following the consummation of our IPO; or

(b) the consummation of the sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition (other than by way of merger or consolidation), in one or a series of related transactions, of all or

-25-

Table of Contents

substantially all of the assets of SS&C Holdings to any person other than to any of the Carlyle funds or their affiliates.

Under the terms of the 2006 equity incentive plan, either our Board or Compensation Committee can accelerate in whole or in part the vesting periods for outstanding options. Please see Potential Payments Upon Termination or Change of Control below for estimates of the value our named executive officers would receive in the event of a liquidity event.

Accounting and Tax Implications

The accounting and tax treatment of particular forms of compensation do not materially affect our compensation decisions. However, we evaluate the effect of such accounting and tax treatment on an ongoing basis and will make appropriate modifications to compensation policies where appropriate. For instance, Section 162(m) of the Internal Revenue Code generally disallows a tax deduction to public companies for certain compensation in excess of \$1 million paid in any taxable year to the company s chief executive officer and any other officers (other than the chief financial officer) whose compensation is required to be reported to our stockholders pursuant to the Exchange Act by reason of being among the four most highly paid executive officers. However, certain compensation, including qualified performance-based compensation, will not be subject to the deduction limit if certain requirements are met. The Compensation Committee may review the potential effect of Section 162(m) periodically and use its judgment to authorize compensation payments that may be subject to the limit when the Compensation Committee believes such payments are appropriate and in our best interests after taking into consideration changing business conditions and the performance of our employees.

-26-

Summary Compensation Table

The following table contains information with respect to the compensation for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2010, 2009 and 2008 of our executive officers, including our Chief Executive Officer (principal executive officer) and Chief Financial Officer (principal financial officer). We refer to these four executive officers, who are our only executive officers, as our named executive officers.

Name and Principal				Stock	Option	All other	
position	Year	Salary(\$)	Bonus(\$)1	$awards(\$)^2$	awards(\$) con	npensation(\$)	Total(\$)
William C. Stone	2010	\$ 750,000	\$ 2,000,000	\$ 2,235,382	\$ 1,614,867	$$4,032^3$	\$ 6,604,281
Chief Executive	2009	750,000	1,750,000			3,552	2,503,552
Officer	2008	737,500	1,500,000			3,552	2,241,052
Normand A.	2010	450,000	875,000		1,163,531	3,3754	2,491,906
Boulanger	2009	450,000	800,000			3,360	1,253,360
Chief Operating Officer	2008	445,833	750,000			3,360	1,199,193
Patrick J. Pedonti	2010	260,000	400,000		677,010	4,0325	1,341,042
Chief Financial	2009	260,000	340,000			4,032	604,032
Officer	2008	257,083	300,000			4,011	561,094
Stephen V.R Whitman	2010	225,000	260,000		399,166	4,3866	888,552
General Counsel	2009	225,000	225,000			4,386	454,386
	2008	223,333	200,000			4,360	427,693

- (1) Amounts reflected for the year 2010 reflect bonuses earned in 2010 and paid in 2011. Amounts reflected for the year 2009 reflect bonuses earned in 2009 and paid in 2010. Amounts reflected for the year 2008 reflect bonuses earned in 2008 and paid in 2009.
- (2) The amounts in these columns reflect the aggregate accounting grant date fair value of awards to our named executive officers as well as the incremental fair value of superior options that were converted upon the closing of our IPO in March 2010 to performance-based options that vest based on our EBITDA performance in 2010, in each case computed in accordance with FASB Accounting Standard Codification Topic 718. The assumptions used by us in the valuation of the equity awards are set forth in Note 10 of the notes to our audited consolidated financial statements for the year ended December 31, 2010 included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the SEC on March 11, 2011.

The incremental fair value of the superior options held by our named executive officers that were converted into performance-based options that vest based on our EBITDA performance in 2011 was not determinable until our Board set our 2011 EBITDA target on March 3, 2011. The incremental fair value of the options that vest based on our EBITDA performance in 2011 (as computed in accordance with FASB Topic 718 as of March 3, 2011) held by our named executive officers was \$1,731,417 for Mr. Stone, \$1,298,567 for Mr. Boulanger, \$649,284 for Mr. Pedonti and \$346,279 for Mr. Whitman. These amounts will be included as

- 2011 compensation in next year s proxy statement.
- (3) Consists of our contribution of \$3,000 to Mr. Stone s account under the SS&C 401(k) savings plan and our payment of \$1,032 of group term life premiums for the benefit of Mr. Stone.
- (4) Consists of our contribution of \$3,000 to Mr. Boulanger s account under the SS&C 401(k) savings plan and our payment of \$375 of group term life premiums for the benefit of Mr. Boulanger.
- (5) Consists of our contribution of \$3,000 to Mr. Pedonti s account under the SS&C 401(k) savings plan and our payment of \$1,032 of group term life premiums for the benefit of Mr. Pedonti.
- (6) Consists of our contribution of \$3,000 to Mr. Whitman s account under the SS&C 401(k) savings plan and our payment of \$1,386 of group term life premiums for the benefit of Mr. Whitman.

-27-

Employment and Related Agreements

Effective as of November 23, 2005, we entered into a definitive employment agreement with Mr. Stone. We amended and restated Mr. Stone s employment agreement in March 2010. The terms of the agreement, which were negotiated between Mr. Stone and representatives of Carlyle, include the following:

The employment of Mr. Stone as the Chief Executive Officer of SS&C Holdings and SS&C;

An initial term through March 11, 2013 with automatic one-year renewals until terminated either by Mr. Stone or us;

An annual base salary of at least \$750,000;

An opportunity to receive an annual bonus in an amount to be established by our Board of Directors based on the achievement of individual and company performance goals as determined by our Compensation Committee. If Mr. Stone is employed at the end of any calendar year, his annual bonus will not be less than \$500,000 for that year;

A grant of 153,846 shares of our restricted Class A Non-Voting Common Stock that vests over a period of three years from March 25, 2010;

Certain severance payments and benefits. If we terminate Mr. Stone s employment without cause, if Mr. Stone resigns for good reason (including, under certain circumstances, following a change of control as defined in the employment agreement) prior to the end of the term of the employment agreement, or if Mr. Stone receives a notice of non-renewal of the employment term by us, Mr. Stone will be entitled to receive (1) an amount equal to 200% of his base salary and 200% of his minimum annual bonus, (2) vesting acceleration with respect to 50% of his then unvested options and 100% of his shares of restricted stock, and (3) three years of coverage under SS&C s medical, dental and vision benefit plans. In the event of Mr. Stone s death or a termination of Mr. Stone s employment due to any disability that renders Mr. Stone unable to perform his duties under the agreement for six consecutive months, Mr. Stone or his representative or heirs, as applicable, will be entitled to receive (1) vesting acceleration with respect to 50% of his then unvested options and 100% of his shares of restricted stock, and (2) a pro-rated amount of his most recent annual bonus. In the event payments to Mr. Stone under his employment agreement (or the management agreement entered into in connection with the Transaction) cause Mr. Stone to incur a 20% excise tax under Section 4999 of the Internal Revenue Code, Mr. Stone will be entitled to an additional payment sufficient to cover such excise tax and any taxes associated with such payments; and

Certain restrictive covenants, including a non-competition covenant pursuant to which Mr. Stone will be prohibited from competing with SS&C and its affiliates during his employment and for a period equal to the later of (1) four years following the March 2010 amendment and restatement of the agreement, in the case of a termination by us for cause or a resignation by Mr. Stone without good reason, and (2) two years following Mr. Stone s termination of employment for any reason.

Cause means (a) Mr. Stone s willful and continuing failure (except where due to physical or mental incapacity) to substantially perform his duties; (b) Mr. Stone s conviction of, or plea of guilty or nolo contendere to, a felony; (c) the commission by Mr. Stone of an act of fraud or embezzlement against us or any of our subsidiaries as determined in good faith by a two-thirds majority of the Board; or (d) Mr. Stone s breach of any material provision of his

employment agreement.

Good reason means the occurrence of any of the following events without Mr. Stone s written consent: (a) an adverse change in Mr. Stone s title; (b) a material diminution in Mr. Stone s employment duties, responsibilities or authority, or the assignment to Mr. Stone of duties that are

-28-

Table of Contents

materially inconsistent with his position; (c) any reduction in Mr. Stone s base salary or minimum annual bonus; (d) a relocation of our principal executive offices to a location more than 35 miles from its current location which has the effect of increasing Mr. Stone s commute; (e) any breach by us of any material provision of Mr. Stone s employment agreement or the Stockholders Agreement; or (f) upon a change in control where (1) Carlyle exercises its bring-along rights in accordance with the Stockholders Agreement, and (2) Mr. Stone votes against the proposed transaction in his capacity as a stockholder.

Under Mr. Stone s employment agreement, a change of control means:

(a) the acquisition by any individual, entity or group (within the meaning of Section 13(d)(3) or 14(d)(2) of the Exchange Act) of beneficial ownership (within the meaning of Rule 13d-3 promulgated under the Exchange Act) of 50% or more of either:

the then-outstanding shares of our Common Stock or the common stock of SS&C, or

the combined voting power of our then-outstanding voting securities or the then-outstanding voting securities of SS&C entitled to vote generally in the election of directors (in each case, other than any acquisition by us, Carlyle Partners IV, L.P. (an investment fund affiliated with Carlyle), Mr. Stone, any employee or group of employees of ours, or affiliates of any of the foregoing, or by any employee benefit plan (or related trust) sponsored or maintained by us or any of our affiliates); or

(b) individuals who, as of the effective date of Mr. Stone s employment agreement, constituted our Board of Directors and any individuals subsequently elected to our Board of Directors pursuant to the Stockholders Agreement cease for any reason to constitute at least a majority of our Board of Directors, other than:

individuals whose election, or nomination for election by our stockholders, was approved by at least a majority of the directors comprising the Board of Directors on the effective date of Mr. Stone s employment agreement and any individuals subsequently elected to our Board of Directors pursuant to the Stockholders Agreement or

individuals nominated or designated for election by Carlyle Partners IV, L.P.

Other than Mr. Stone, none of our named executive officers is party to an employment agreement.

-29-

2010 Grants of Plan-Based Awards

The following table sets forth information regarding grants of compensation in the form of plan-based awards made during 2010 to our named executive officers.

			All other stock	All other option awards:	Exercise	Grant date
	(Date of Compensation	awards: number of	number of securities	price of Option	fair value of stock and option
Name William C. Stone	Grant date ¹ 2/4/2010	Committee Action	shares of stock (#)	underlying options (#) 127,500 ³	awards (\$/share) 14.53	awards (\$) 571,468 ²
	2/24/2010 3/25/2010	2/4/2010	153,846 ⁵			1,043,399 ⁴ 2,235,382
Normand A. Boulanger	2/4/2010			85,000 ³	14.53	380,979 ²
	2/24/2010	2/4/2010				$782,552^4$
Patrick J. Pedonti	2/4/2010 2/24/2010	2/4/2010		63,750 ³	14.53	285,734 ² 391,276 ⁴
Stephen V.R. Whitman	2/4/2010			$42,500^3$	14.53	190,489 ²
	2/24/2010	2/4/2010				208,6774

- (1) Awarded under the 2006 equity incentive plan.
- (2) Amount reflects the aggregate accounting grant date fair value of awards to our named executive officers, computed in accordance with FASB Accounting Standards Codification Topic 718. The assumptions used by us in the valuation of the equity awards are set forth in Note 10 of the notes to our audited consolidated financial statements for the year ended December 31, 2010 included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the SEC on March 11, 2011.
- (3) This option is a time-based option that vested as to 25% of the number of shares underlying the option on February 4, 2011 and will vest as to 1/36 of the number of shares underlying the option each month thereafter until fully vested on February 4, 2014, subject to acceleration of vesting in connection with a liquidity event.
- (4) Amounts reflect the incremental fair value of superior options that were converted upon the closing of our IPO in March 2010 to performance-based options that vest based on our EBITDA performance in 2010, computed in accordance with FASB, Accounting Standard Codification Topic 718.

The incremental fair value of the superior options held by our named executive officers that were converted into performance-based options that vest based on our EBITDA performance in 2011 was not determinable until our Board set our 2011 EBITDA target on March 3, 2011. The incremental fair value of the options that vest based on our EBITDA performance in 2011 (as computed in accordance with FASB Topic 718 as of March 3, 2011) held by our named executive officers was \$1,731,417 for Mr. Stone, \$1,298,567 for Mr. Boulanger, \$649,284 for Mr. Pedonti and \$346,279 for Mr. Whitman. These amounts will be included in next year s proxy statement in the 2011 Grants of Plan-Based Awards table.

(5) Represents restricted shares of our Class A Non-Voting Common Stock granted under the 2006 equity incentive plan. The restricted shares vest over a period of three years from March 11, 2010, with one-third of the shares having vested on March 11, 2011 and the remaining two-thirds of the shares vesting in eight equal quarterly installments over the remaining two years.

-30-

Outstanding Equity Awards at 2010 Fiscal Year-End

The following equity awards granted to our named executive officers were outstanding as of December 31, 2010.

				(Option Awards		Stock Awards
	Number of Securities	Number of Securities	Equity Incentive Plan Awards: Number of Securities Underlying			Number of Shares or	Market Value of Shares
	Underlying	Underlying	Unexercised			Units of Stock	or Unit
	Unexercised	Unexercised Options	Unearned	Option	Option	that	of Stock
Name	Options (#) ExercisableU	(#) Unexercisable	Options (#)	Exercise Price(\$)	Expiration Date	have not Vested(#)	that have not Vested(\$)
William C. Stone	637,500 ₁ 1,275,000 ₁ 603,439 ₄ 603,439 ₅ 150,860 ₆		150,8596	0.78 1.89 8.77 8.77 8.77 14.53	5/31/2011 4/8/2013 8/9/2016 8/9/2016 8/9/2016 2/4/2020	153,8462	\$ 3,155,3813
Normand A. Boulanger	212,500 ₁ 49,572 ₁ 452,581 ₄ 452,581 ₅ 113,145 ₆		113,1456	4.20 1.77 8.77 8.77 8.77 14.53	10/18/2014 2/6/2013 8/9/2016 8/9/2016 8/9/2016 2/4/2020		
Patrick J. Pedonti	63,741 ₁ 226,290 ₄ 226,290 ₅ 56,573 ₆		56,5726	1.95 8.77 8.77 8.77 14.53	8/1/2012 8/9/2016 8/9/2016 8/9/2016 2/4/2020		
Stephen V.R. Whitman	7,2931			1.77	2/6/2013		

Edgar Filing: SS&C Technologies Holdings Inc - Form DEF 14A

120,6864			8.77	8/9/2016
120,686 5			8.77	8/9/2016
30,1726		30,1716	8.77	8/9/2016
	42,5007		14.53	2/4/2020

- (1) This option was granted under our 1998 stock incentive plan and is fully vested.
- (2) Represents restricted shares of our Class A Non-Voting Common Stock granted under our 2006 Equity Incentive Plan on March 25, 2010. The restricted shares vest over a period of three years from March 11, 2010, with one-third of the shares having vested on March 11, 2011 and the remaining two-thirds of the shares vesting in eight equal quarterly installments over the remaining two years.
- (3) Based upon the vesting of 153,846 unvested shares of our Class A Non-Voting Common Stock at \$20.51 per share (the closing price of our Common Stock as reported on The NASDAQ Global Select Market on December 31, 2010).
- (4) This option is a time-based option awarded under our 2006 equity incentive plan and is fully vested.
- (5) This option is a performance-based option awarded under our 2006 equity incentive plan that vests based on the determination by our Board of Directors or Compensation Committee as to whether our EBITDA for each fiscal year 2006 through 2010 falls within the targeted EBITDA range for such

-31-

year. If our EBITDA for a particular year is at the low end of the targeted EBITDA range, 50% of the performance-based option for that year vests, and if our EBITDA is at or above the high end of the targeted EBITDA range, 100% of the performance-based option for that year vests. If our EBITDA is below the targeted EBITDA range, the performance-based option does not vest, and if our EBITDA is within the targeted EBITDA range, between 50% and 100% of the performance-based option vests, based on linear interpolation. In February 2009, our Board of Directors approved the immediate vesting of the 2006, 2007 and 2008 performance-based options that did not otherwise vest during 2006, 2007 or 2008. In addition, a certain percentage of this option will vest immediately prior to the effective date of a liquidity event if proceeds from the liquidity event equal or exceed specified returns on investments in us made by investment funds affiliated with Carlyle. Our EBITDA for fiscal year 2010 was above the targeted range. Accordingly, 100% of the 2010 performance-based options vested.

- (6) This option was a superior option was granted under our 2006 Equity Incentive Plan at the time of grant and became a performance-based option half of which vests based on the determination by our Board of Directors or Compensation Committee as to whether our EBITDA for fiscal year 2010 falls within the targeted EBITDA range for 2010, and half of which vests based on the determination by our Board of Directors or Compensation Committee as to whether our EBITDA for fiscal year 2011 falls within the targeted EBITDA range for 2011. Our EBITDA for fiscal year 2010 was above the targeted range. Accordingly, 100% of the 2010 performance-based options vested.
- (7) This option is a time-based option granted under our 2006 Equity Incentive Plan that vested as to 25% of the number of shares underlying the option on February 4, 2011 and will vest as to 1/36 of the number of shares underlying the option each month thereafter until fully vested on February 4, 2014, subject to acceleration of vesting in connection with a liquidity event.

2010 Option Exercises

The following table sets forth information concerning stock options that were exercised by our named executive officers in 2010.

		Opt	ion exercises
	Number of		Value
	shares acquired		realized on
Name	on exercise(#)		exercise(\$)
William C. Stone	$637,500_1$	\$	$8,708,250^2$
Normand A. Boulanger	269,178		$3,561,225^3$
Patrick J. Pedonti	63,750		$831,938^3$
Stephen V.R. Whitman	56,125		$742,534^3$

- (1) Represents shares of our Class A Non-Voting Common Stock.
- (2) The dollar value realized on exercise represents the difference between \$14.53 per share (which our Board of Directors determined was equal to the estimated fair value of our Common Stock on the date of exercise) and the per-share exercise price of the option.
- (3) The dollar value realized on exercise represents the difference between our initial public offering price of \$15.00 per share (the price on the date of exercise) and the respective per-share exercise price of the options.

Potential Payments Upon Termination or Change of Control

William C. Stone

Effective as of March 11, 2010, we entered into an amended and restated employment agreement with Mr. Stone. The terms of the agreement are described under the caption Employment and Related Agreements above and incorporated herein by reference.

The table below reflects the amount of compensation payable to Mr. Stone in the event of termination of his employment or a liquidity event (as defined in our 2006 equity incentive plan). The amounts shown assume that such termination was effective as of December 31, 2010, and thus include amounts earned through such time and are estimates of the amounts that would be paid out to him upon his termination. The actual amounts to be paid out, if any, can only be determined at the time of his separation.

	Without cause, for good reason (including certain				
Payments to	changes of	For			
William C. Stone	control) or upon	cause or			
upon termination or liquidity event Base salary	notice of non- renewal ¹ 1,500,000 ⁴	without good reason ²	Liquidity event ³	Disability	Death
Annual bonus	$1,000,000^5$			2,000,0006	$2.000,000^6$
Stock options	1,266,7677		2,533,5358	1,266,767 ⁷	1,266,7677
Restricted stock	3,155,3819			3,155,3819	3,155,3819
Health and welfare benefits	41,69210				
Tax gross up payment	3,294,56911				
Disability benefits					
Life insurance proceeds					
Total	10,258,409		2,533,535	6,422,148	6,422,148

⁽¹⁾ The definition of good reason in Mr. Stone s employment agreement includes the occurrence of a change in control (as defined in Mr. Stone s employment agreement) where (a) Carlyle exercises its bring-along rights

in accordance with the stockholders agreement, and (b) Mr. Stone votes against the transaction in his capacity as a stockholder.

- (2) In the event that Mr. Stone s employment is terminated for cause or without good reason, he will be entitled to unpaid base salary through the date of the termination, payment of any annual bonus earned with respect to a completed fiscal year of SS&C that is unpaid as of the date of termination and any benefits due to him under any employee benefit plan, policy, program, arrangement or agreement.
- (3) Liquidity event is defined in Mr. Stone s option agreements governing options granted under our 2006 equity incentive plan. Time-based options will become fully vested and exercisable immediately prior to the effective date of a liquidity event. Performance-based options will vest in whole or in part immediately prior to the effective date of a liquidity event if proceeds from the liquidity event equal or exceed a certain target. The payments in this column assume the liquidity event will generate sufficient proceeds to accelerate in full the performance-based options.
- (4) Consists of 200% of 2010 base salary payable promptly upon termination.
- (5) Consists of 200% of \$500,000, the minimum annual bonus specified for Mr. Stone in his employment agreement.

-33-

Table of Contents

- (6) Consists of a cash payment equal to the amount of Mr. Stone s annual bonus for 2010, payable within 60 business days of termination.
- (7) Vesting acceleration with respect to unvested options to purchase an aggregate of 139,179 shares of our Common Stock, which is equal to 50% of all unvested options held by Mr. Stone on December 31, 2010, calculated based on the difference between the respective exercise price of the options and \$20.51 (the closing price of our Common Stock on The Nasdaq Global Select Market on December 31, 2010).
- (8) Vesting acceleration with respect to unvested options to purchase an aggregate of 278,359 shares of our Common Stock, which is equal to 100% of all unvested options held by Mr. Stone on December 31, 2010, calculated based on the difference between the respective exercise price of the options and \$20.51 (the closing price of our Common Stock on The Nasdaq Global Select Market on December 31, 2010).
- (9) Based on the vesting of 153,846 unvested shares of our Class A Non-Voting Common Stock at \$20.51 per share (the closing price of our Common Stock as reported by The Nasdaq Global Select Market on December 31, 2010).
- (10) Represents three years of coverage under SS&C s medical, dental and vision benefit plans.
- (11) In the event that the severance and other benefits provided for in Mr. Stone s employment agreement or otherwise payable to him in connection with a change in control constitute parachute payments within the meaning of Section 280G of the Internal Revenue Code and will be subject to the excise tax imposed by Section 4999 of the Internal Revenue Code, then Mr. Stone shall receive (a) a payment from us sufficient to pay such excise tax, and (b) an additional payment from us sufficient to pay the excise tax and U.S. federal and state income taxes arising from the payments made by us to Mr. Stone pursuant to this sentence.

In accordance with Mr. Stone s employment agreement, none of the severance payments described above will be paid during the six-month period following his termination of employment unless we determine, in our good faith judgment, that paying such amounts at the time or times indicated above would not cause him to incur an additional tax under Section 409A of the Internal Revenue Code (in which case such amounts shall be paid at the time or times indicated above). If the payment of any amounts are delayed as a result of the previous sentence, on the first day following the end of the six-month period, we will pay Mr. Stone a lump-sum amount equal to the cumulative amounts that would have otherwise been previously paid to him under his employment agreement. Thereafter, payments will resume in accordance with the above table.

Other named executive officers

Other than Mr. Stone, none of our named executive officers has any arrangement that provides for severance payments. Our 2006 equity incentive plan provides for vesting of stock options in connection with a liquidity event. Time-based options become fully vested and exercisable immediately prior to the effective date of a liquidity event, and a certain percentage of performance-based options vest immediately prior to the effective date of a liquidity event if proceeds from the liquidity event equal or exceed a certain target.

-34-

Table of Contents

As of December 31, 2010, Messrs. Boulanger, Pedonti and Whitman held the following unvested stock options that would have become fully vested upon a liquidity event, assuming that certain targets with respect to proceeds from the liquidity event were met.

	Number of shares underlying	
Name	unvested options (#)	Value of unvested options ¹
Normand A. Boulanger	198,156	1,836,742
Patrick J. Pedonti	120,328	1,045,446
Stephen V.R. Whitman	72,675	608,400

(1) The value of unvested options was calculated by multiplying the number of shares underlying unvested options by \$20.51 (the closing price of our Common Stock as reported on The NASDAQ Global Select Market on December 31, 2010) and then deducting the aggregate exercise price for these options.

2010 Director Compensation

None of our directors, except Messrs. Etherington, Michael and Varsano receives compensation for serving as a director. Messrs. Etherington, Michael and Varsano each receive an annual retainer fee of \$25,000 and \$2,500 for each Board meeting attended in person. All of the directors are reimbursed for reasonable out-of-pocket expenses associated with their service on the Board. The following table contains information with respect to Mr. Etherington s and Mr. Michael s compensation received during the year ended December 31, 2010 for serving as a director. Mr. Varsano was appointed as a director on March 3, 2011.

	Fees Earned or Paid in		
Name William Etherington	Cash \$ 37,500 ¹	Options Awards	Total \$ 37,500
Jonathan E. Michael	32.500^2	101.7883	134.288

- (1) For his service as a director, Mr. Etherington receives an annual retainer fee of \$25,000 and \$2,500 for each Board meeting attended in person. Mr. Etherington was paid an aggregate of \$35,000 for his service as a director in 2010, including \$5,000 for Board meetings that Mr. Etherington attended in person in 2009. Mr. Etherington earned \$2,500 for attending a meeting in person in 2010 that was paid in 2011.
- (2) For his service as a director, Mr. Michael receives an annual retainer fee of \$25,000 and \$2,500 for each Board meeting attended in person. Mr. Michael was paid an aggregate of \$30,000 for his service as a director in 2010. Mr. Michael earned \$2,500 for attending a meeting in person in 2010 that was paid in 2011.
- (3) Upon his election to the Board of Directors in 2010, Mr. Michael was granted an option to purchase 21,250 shares of our Common Stock at an exercise price per share of \$15.29. Such option was 100% vested on the date of grant. The amount in this column reflects the aggregate grant date fair value of the option, computed in accordance with FASB Accounting Standards Codification Topic 718. The assumptions used by us in the valuation of the option are set forth in Note 10 of the notes to our audited consolidated financial statements for the year ended December 31, 2010 included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with

the SEC on March 11, 2011.

-35-

Report of the Compensation Committee

The Compensation Committee has reviewed and discussed the Compensation Discussion and Analysis required by Item 402(b) of Regulation S-K with our management. Based on this review and discussion, the Compensation Committee recommended to our Board of Directors that the Compensation Discussion and Analysis be included in this proxy statement.

By the Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors of SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc.

William A. Etherington Allan M. Holt Claudius E. Watts IV

-36-

OWNERSHIP OF OUR COMMON STOCK

This table presents information concerning the beneficial ownership of the shares of our Common Stock as of April 15, 2011. Specifically, the table reflects beneficial ownership information about:

each person we know to be the beneficial owner of more than 5% of the outstanding shares of Common Stock:

each of our directors and named executive officers; and

all of our directors and executive officers as a group.

Beneficial ownership is determined under the rules of the SEC and generally includes voting or investment power over securities. Except in cases where community property laws apply or as indicated in the footnotes to this table, we believe that each stockholder identified in the table possesses sole voting and investment power over all shares of Common Stock shown as beneficially owned by the stockholder. Shares of Common Stock subject to options that are exercisable or exercisable within 60 days of April 15, 2011 are considered outstanding and beneficially owned by the person holding the options for the purpose of computing the percentage ownership of that person but are not treated as outstanding for the purpose of computing the percentage ownership of any other person.

See Related Person Transactions for a discussion of the material relationships between the Company and investment funds associated with Carlyle.

Unless otherwise indicated, the address of the persons and entities listed on the table is c/o SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc., 80 Lamberton Road, Windsor, CT 06095.

	Shares Beneficially Own Percent		
Name of Beneficial Owner 5% Stockholders	Number	Class	
TCG Holdings, L.L.C. ¹	35,469,799	46.4%	
William C. Stone ²	18,318,658	22.9%	
Other Directors and Named Executive Officers			
Normand A. Boulanger ³	1,052,701	1.4%	
William A. Etherington ⁴	31,250	*	
Allan M. Holt ⁵			
Campbell R. Dyer ⁵			
Claudius E. Watts IV ⁵			

Edgar Filing: SS&C Technologies Holdings Inc - Form DEF 14A

Patrick J. Pedonti ⁶	484,138	*
Stephen V. R. Whitman ⁷	237,200	*
Jonathan E. Michael ⁸	31,250	*
David A. Varsano ⁹	22,750	*
All directors and executive officers as a group (10 persons) ¹⁰	20,177,947	24.7%

^{*} Represents less than one percent of the outstanding shares of Common Stock.

⁽¹⁾ TC Group IV, L.P. is the sole general partner of Carlyle Partners IV, L.P. and CP IV Coinvestment, L.P., the record holders of 34,092,897 and 1,376,902 shares of our Common Stock, respectively. TC Group IV Managing GP, L.L.C. is the sole general partner of TC Group IV, L.P. TC Group, L.L.C. is

Table of Contents

the sole managing member of TC Group IV Managing GP, L.L.C. TCG Holdings, L.L.C. is the sole managing member of TC Group, L.L.C. Accordingly, TC Group IV, L.P., TC Group IV Managing GP, L.L.C., TC Group, L.L.C. and TCG Holdings, L.L.C. each may be deemed owners of shares of our Common Stock owned of record by each of Carlyle Partners IV, L.P. and CP IV Coinvestment, L.P. William E. Conway, Jr., Daniel A. D. Aniello and David M. Rubenstein are managing members of TCG Holdings, L.L.C. and, in such capacity, may be deemed to share beneficial ownership of shares of our common stock beneficially owned by TCG Holdings, L.L.C. Such individuals expressly disclaim any such beneficial ownership. The principal address and principal offices of TCG Holdings, L.L.C. and certain affiliates is c/o The Carlyle Group, 1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 220 South, Washington, D.C. 20004-2505.

- (2) Includes 3,312,723 shares of our Common Stock subject to outstanding stock options exercisable on or within the 60-day period following April 15, 2011 and 89,744 unvested shares of our Class A Non-Voting Common Stock.
- (3) Consists of 1,052,701 shares of our Common Stock subject to outstanding stock options exercisable on or within the 60-day period following April 15, 2011.
- (4) Includes 21,250 shares of our Common Stock subject to outstanding stock options exercisable on or within the 60-day period following April 15, 2011.
- (5) Does not include 35,469,799 shares of our Common Stock held by investment funds associated with or designated by Carlyle. Messrs. Holt, Watts and Dyer are executives of Carlyle. They disclaim beneficial ownership of the shares held by investment funds associated with or designated by Carlyle.
- (6) Consists of 484,138 shares of our Common Stock subject to outstanding stock options exercisable on or within the 60-day period following April 15, 2011.
- (7) Consists of 237,200 shares of our Common Stock subject to outstanding stock options exercisable on or within the 60-day period following April 15, 2011.
- (8) Includes 21,250 shares of our Common Stock subject to outstanding options exercisable on or within the 60-day period following April 15, 2011.
- (9) Includes 21,250 shares of our Common Stock subject to outstanding stock options exercisable on or within the 60-day period following April 15, 2011.
- (10) Includes 5,150,512 shares of our Common Stock subject to outstanding stock options exercisable on or within the 60-day period following April 15, 2011.

Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance

Section 16(a) of the Exchange Act requires certain officers, directors and persons who own more than 10% of our Common Stock to file reports of ownership and changes of ownership with the SEC on Forms 3, 4 and 5. Based on a review of the copies of such forms provided to us and written representations furnished to us, we believe that during the year ended December 31, 2010, all reports required by Section 16(a) to be filed by these persons were filed on a timely basis, except (1) one report filed by Jonathan E. Michael was late and (2) two reports initially filed by William C. Stone were incomplete and subsequently amended.

PROPOSAL 1

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS

Our certificate of incorporation provides for a classified Board. This means our Board is divided into three classes, with each class having as nearly as possible an equal number of directors. The term of service of each class of directors is staggered so that the term of one class expires at each Annual Meeting of the stockholders.

Our Board currently consists of eight members, divided into three classes as follows:

Class I is comprised of Normand A. Boulanger, Campbell R. Dyer and David A. Varsano, each with a term ending at the 2011 Annual Meeting;

Class II is comprised of William A. Etherington and Jonathan E. Michael, each with a term ending in 2012; and

Class III is comprised of Allan M. Holt, William C. Stone and Claudius E. Watts IV, each with a term ending in 2013.

At each annual meeting of stockholders, directors are elected for a full term of three years to succeed those directors whose terms are expiring. Messrs. Boulanger, Dyer and Varsano are current directors whose terms expire at the 2011 Annual Meeting. Messrs. Boulanger, Dyer and Varsano are each nominated for re-election as a Class I director, with a term ending in 2014.

Unless otherwise instructed in the proxy, all proxies will be voted FOR the election of each of the nominees identified above to a three-year term ending in 2014, each such nominee to hold office until his successor has been duly elected and qualified. Stockholders who do not wish their shares to be voted for any of these three nominees may so indicate by striking out the name of such nominee(s) on the proxy card. Each of the nominees has indicated his willingness to serve on our Board, if elected. If any nominee should be unable to serve, the person acting under the proxy may vote the proxy for a substitute nominee designated by our Board. We do not contemplate that any of the three nominees will be unable to serve if elected.

A plurality of the combined voting power of the shares of Common Stock present in person or represented by proxy at the Annual Meeting and entitled to vote is required to elect each nominee as a director.

The Board of Directors Recommends that You Vote FOR the Election of Normand A. Boulanger, Campbell R. Dyer and David A. Varsano.

-39-

PROPOSAL 2

ADVISORY VOTE ON EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

We are providing our stockholders the opportunity to vote to approve, on an advisory, non-binding basis, the compensation of our named executive officers as disclosed in this proxy statement in accordance with the SEC s rules. This proposal, which is commonly referred to as say-on-pay, is required by the recently enacted Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act of 2010, which added Section 14A to the Exchange Act. Section 14A of the Exchange Act also requires that stockholders have the opportunity to cast an advisory vote with respect to whether future executive compensation advisory votes will be held every one, two or three years, which is the subject of Proposal 3.

Our executive compensation programs are designed to attract, retain and motivate our named executive officers, who are critical to our success. Under these programs, our named executive officers are rewarded for successful performance on our near-term and longer-term financial and strategic goals and for driving corporate financial performance and stability. The programs contain elements of cash and equity-based compensation and are designed to align the interests of our executives with those of our stockholders.

The Executive and Director Compensation section of this proxy statement beginning on page 19, including Compensation Discussion and Analysis, describes in detail our executive compensation programs and the decisions made by the Compensation Committee and our Board with respect to the fiscal year ended December 31, 2010.

As we describe in the Compensation Discussion and Analysis, our executive compensation program supports our business strategy and aligns the interests of our named executive officers with those of our stockholders.

Our Board is asking stockholders to approve a non-binding advisory vote on the following resolution:

RESOLVED, that the compensation paid to our named executive officers, as disclosed pursuant to the compensation disclosure rules of the SEC, including the compensation discussion and analysis, the compensation tables and any related material disclosed in this proxy statement, is hereby approved.

As an advisory vote, this proposal is not binding. Neither the outcome of this advisory vote nor of the advisory vote included in Proposal 3 overrules any decision by us or our Board (or any committee thereof), creates or implies any change to our fiduciary duties or those of our Board (or any committee thereof), or creates or implies any additional fiduciary duties for us or our Board (or any committee thereof). However, our Compensation Committee and Board value the opinions expressed by our stockholders in their vote on this proposal and will consider the outcome of the vote when making future compensation decisions for named executive officers.

Unless otherwise indicated on your proxy, your shares will be voted FOR the approval of the compensation of our named executive officers.

The Board of Directors Recommends that You Vote to Approve the Compensation of our Named Executive Officers by Voting FOR Proposal 2.

-40-

PROPOSAL 3

ADVISORY VOTE ON THE FREQUENCY OF FUTURE EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION ADVISORY VOTES

After careful consideration, our Board believes that the executive compensation advisory vote should be held every three years, and therefore our Board recommends that you vote for a frequency of every THREE YEARS for future executive compensation advisory vote.

Our Board believes that a once every three years, or triennial, executive compensation advisory vote will allow our stockholders to evaluate executive compensation on a more thorough, long-term basis than a more frequent vote. Consistent with our view that our executive compensation program should serve as an incentive and retention tool, we take a long-term view of executive compensation and encourage our stockholders to do the same. Too-frequent executive compensation advisory votes may encourage short-term analysis of executive compensation. Annual or biennial executive compensation advisory votes also may not allow stockholders sufficient time to evaluate the effect of changes we make to executive compensation.

A triennial vote will also give our Board sufficient time to engage with stockholders to better understand their views about executive compensation and respond effectively to their concerns. Independent of the timing of the executive compensation advisory vote, we encourage stockholders to contact our Board at any time to provide feedback about corporate governance and executive compensation matters.

Our Board is asking stockholders to vote, on a non-binding advisory basis, on the following resolution:

RESOLVED, that the stockholders recommend, in a non-binding vote, that the frequency with which the stockholders of the Company shall have an advisory vote on executive compensation is:

Choice 1 every year;

Choice 2 every two years;

Choice 3 every three years; or

Choice 4 abstain from voting;

and that the option of once every one, two or three years that receives the highest number of votes cast will be considered to be the preferred frequency of the stockholders with which the Company is to hold future non-binding stockholder advisory votes on executive compensation.

The Board of Directors Believes that Holding the Executive Compensation Advisory Vote Every Three Years is in the Best Interests of the Company and its Stockholders and Recommends Voting For Choice 3 for a Frequency of Every Three Years.

Stockholders are not voting to approve or disapprove the Board s recommendation. Stockholders may choose among the four choices included in the resolution set forth above.

-41-

PROPOSAL 4

RATIFICATION OF SELECTION OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

The Audit Committee has appointed the firm of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, independent registered public accounting firm, to audit our books, records and accounts for fiscal 2011. This appointment is being presented to the stockholders for ratification at the Annual Meeting.

PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, or PwC, has no direct or indirect material financial interest in our company or our subsidiaries. Representatives of PwC are expected to be present at the Annual Meeting and will be given the opportunity to make a statement on the firm s behalf if they so desire. The representatives also will be available to respond to appropriate questions.

PwC was our independent registered public accounting firm for fiscal 2010 and our fiscal year ended December 31, 2009, which we refer to as fiscal 2009. The following table summarizes the fees of PwC billed to us for each of fiscal 2010 and fiscal 2009. For fiscal 2010 and fiscal 2009, audit fees include an estimate of amounts not yet billed.

Nature of Service	2010 Fees		2009 Fees
Audit Fees ⁽¹⁾	\$ 1,312,613	\$	1,084,743
Audit-Related Fees ⁽²⁾	\$ 941,135	\$	773,609
Tax Fees ⁽³⁾	\$ 120,933	\$	247,434
All Other Fees ⁽⁴⁾	\$ 9,000	\$	1,500
Total:	\$ 2,383,681	\$	2,107,826

- (1) Audit fees consist of fees for the audit of our financial statements, the review of the interim financial statements included in our Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q, and services related to our filings of Registration Statements on Form S-1 in 2009 and 2010, such as the issuance of consents.
- (2) Audit-related fees consist of fees for assurance and related services that are reasonably related to the performance of the audit and the review of our financial statements and which are not reported under Audit Fees. These services relate to accounting consultations in connection with acquisitions, procedures performed for SAS 70 reports, attest services that are not required by statute or regulation and consultations concerning internal controls, financial accounting and reporting standards. None of the audit-related fees billed in 2009 or 2010 related to services provided under the de minimis exception to the Audit Committee pre-approval requirements.
- (3) Tax fees consist of fees for tax compliance, tax advice and tax planning services. Tax compliance services, which relate to preparation of original and amended tax returns, claims for refunds and tax payment-planning services,

accounted for approximately \$56,000 of the total tax fees billed in 2010 and approximately \$45,000 of the total tax fees billed in 2009. Tax advice and tax planning services relate to assistance with tax audits and appeals, tax advice related to acquisitions and requests for rulings or technical advice from taxing authorities. None of the tax fees billed in 2009 or 2010 related to services provided under the de minimis exception to the Audit Committee pre-approval requirements.

(4) All other fees for 2009 and 2010 consist of the licensing of accounting and finance research technology owned by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP. None of the all other fees billed in 2009 or 2010 were provided under the de minimis exception to the Audit Committee pre-approval requirements.

All the services described above were approved by our Audit Committee in advance of the services being rendered. The Audit Committee is responsible for the appointment, compensation and oversight of the work performed by the independent registered public accounting firm. The Audit Committee must pre-approve all audit (including audit-related) services and permitted non-audit services provided by the independent registered public accounting firm in accordance with the pre-approval policies and procedures established by the Audit Committee. The Audit Committee

-42-

Table of Contents

annually approves the scope and fee estimates for the quarterly reviews, year-end audit, statutory audits and tax work to be performed by our independent registered public accounting firm for the next fiscal year. With respect to other permitted services, management defines and presents specific projects and categories of service for which the advance approval of the Audit Committee is requested. The Audit Committee pre-approves specific engagements, projects and categories of services on a fiscal year basis, subject to individual project thresholds and annual thresholds. In assessing requests for services by the independent registered public accounting firm, the Audit Committee considers whether such services are consistent with the independent registered public accounting firm s independence, whether the independent registered public accounting firm is likely to provide the most effective and efficient service based upon their familiarity with us, and whether the service could enhance our ability to manage or control risk or improve audit quality.

Proxies solicited by management will be voted for the ratification unless stockholders specify otherwise. Ratification by the stockholders is not required. Although we are not required to submit the appointment to a vote of the stockholders, our Board believes it is appropriate as a matter of policy to request that the stockholders ratify the appointment of PwC as our independent registered public accounting firm. If the stockholders do not ratify the appointment, the Audit Committee will investigate the reasons for stockholder rejection and consider whether to retain PwC or appoint another independent registered public accounting firm. Even if the appointment is ratified, our Board and the Audit Committee in their discretion may direct the appointment of a different independent registered public accounting firm at any time during the year if they determine that such a change would be in the best interests of our Company and our stockholders.

The Board of Directors Recommends that You Vote FOR the Ratification of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm for our Fiscal Year Ending December 31, 2011.

-43-

OTHER MATTERS

As of the date of this proxy statement, we know of no matter not specifically referred to above as to which any action is expected to be taken at the Annual Meeting of Stockholders. The persons named as proxies will vote the proxies, insofar as they are not otherwise instructed, regarding such other matters and the transaction of such other business as may be properly brought before the meeting, as seems to them to be in the best interests of our Company and our stockholders.

Stockholder Proposals for 2012 Annual Meeting

Stockholder Proposals Included in Proxy Statement

The Company will consider for inclusion in next year s proxy statement relating to our Annual Meeting of Stockholders to be held in 2012, stockholder proposals received by December 31, 2011. Proposals should be sent to SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc., 80 Lamberton Road, Windsor, Connecticut 06095, Attention: Corporate Secretary.

Stockholder Proposals Not Included in Proxy Statement

Stockholder proposals, including nominations for directors, not included in next year s proxy statement may be brought before the 2012 Annual Meeting of Stockholders by a stockholder of the Company who is entitled to vote at the meeting, who has given written notice to the Secretary of the Company containing certain information specified in our By-laws and who was a stockholder of record at the time such notice was given. Such notice must be delivered to or mailed and received at the address in the preceding paragraph no earlier than February 3, 2012 and no later than March 4, 2012, except that if the 2012 Annual Meeting of Stockholders is held before May 13, 2012 or after August 1, 2012, such notice must be delivered at the address in the preceding paragraph not earlier than 120 days prior to the date of such annual meeting and not later than the close of business on the later of (i) the ninetieth day prior to the date of such annual meeting and (ii) the tenth day following the day on which notice of the date of such annual meeting was mailed or a public announcement of the date of such annual meeting is first made, whichever occurs first.

Our By-laws require that stockholder recommendations for nominees to the Board must include the name of the nominee or nominees, information regarding the nominee or nominees that would be required in a proxy statement for the election of directors and a consent signed by the nominee or nominees evidencing consent to be named in the proxy statement and willingness to serve on the Board of Directors, if elected.

Miscellaneous

Even if you plan to attend the Annual Meeting in person, please complete, sign, date and return the enclosed proxy card promptly. Should you attend the Annual Meeting, you may revoke the proxy and vote in person. A postage-paid, return-addressed envelope is enclosed for your convenience. No postage need be affixed if mailed in the United States. Your cooperation in giving this your immediate attention will be appreciated.

-44-

ANNUAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS OF SS&C TECHNOLOGIES HOLDINGS, INC. June 2, 2011 NOTICE OF INTERNET AVAILABILITY OF PROXY MATERIAL: The proxy statement and proxy card are available at http://www.ssctech.com/2011annualmeeting Please sign, date and mail your proxy card in the envelope provided as soon as possible. Please detach along perforated line and mail in the envelope provided. 20330403000000000000 5 060211 The Board of Directors recommends a vote FOR the nominees listed in Proposal 1 to serve for a term ending in 2014, FOR Proposals 2 and 4, and for 3 YEARS on the advisory vote in Proposal 3 for the frequency of future advisory stockholder votes on executive compensation. PLEASE SIGN, DATE AND RETURN PROMPTLY IN THE ENCLOSED ENVELOPE. PLEASE MARK YOUR VOTE IN BLUE OR BLACK INK AS SHOWN HERE x FOR AGAINST ABSTAIN 1. The election as a Class I director of the nominees listed below (except 2. The approval of the compensation of our named executive as marked to the contrary below). officers. NOMINEES: FOR ALL NOMINEES O Normand A. Boulanger 1 year 2 years 3 years ABSTAIN O Campbell R. Dyer 3. The recommendation of the frequency of a shareholder O David A. Varsano WITHHOLD AUTHORITY vote to approve the compensation of the named executive officers. FOR ALL NOMINEES FOR ALL EXCEPT FOR AGAINST ABSTAIN (See instructions below) 4. The ratification of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2011. The undersigned acknowledges receipt from the Company before the execution of this proxy of the Notice of Annual Meeting of Shareholders, a Proxy Statement for the Annual Meeting of Shareholders and the 2010 Annual Report to Shareholders. INSTRUCTIONS: To withhold authority to vote for any individual nominee(s), mark FOR ALL EXCEPT and fill in the circle next to each nominee you wish to withhold, as shown here: To change the address on your account, please check the box at right and indicate your new address in the address space above. Please note that changes to the registered name(s) on the account may not be submitted via this method. Signature of Stockholder Date: Signature of Stockholder Date: Note: Please sign exactly as your name or names appear on this Proxy. When shares are held jointly, each holder should sign. When signing as executor, administrator, attorney, trustee or guardian, please give full title as such. If the signer is a corporation, please sign full corporate name by duly authorized officer, giving full title as such. If signer is a partnership, please sign in partnership name by authorized person.

0 SS&C TECHNOLOGIES HOLDINGS, INC. 80 Lamberton Rd Windsor, CT 06095 THIS PROXY IS SOLICITED ON BEHALF OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS The undersigned hereby appoints William C. Stone, Patrick J. Pedonti and Stephen V.R. Whitman as proxyholders, each with full power of substitution, to represent and vote as designated on the reverse side, all the shares of Common Stock of SS&C Technologies Holdings, Inc. held of record by the undersigned on April 27, 2011, at the Annual Meeting of Stockholders to be held at the Company s headquarters located at 80 Lamberton Rd, Windsor, CT, 06095, at 9:00 a.m. on June 2, 2011, or any adjournment or postponement thereof. (Continued and to be signed on the reverse side) 14475